University of Illinois Student Data Book

Fall 2007



University Office for Planning and Budgeting

The University of Illinois – one university with a common name mission and dedication to excellence and access – is made up of three distinctive institutions in Urbana-Champaign, Chicago and Springfield. The campuses have a shared commitment to excellence in teaching, research, public service, and economic development. An equally strong commitment to access to the U of I educational programs strengthens the bond the University has with the citizens of the State of Illinois.

The University enrolls over 70,000 students on its three campuses as well as on line. The programs at the U of I are the most comprehensive in the State including programs from general undergraduate education to post-doctoral studies. The University is the State's largest provider of science, engineering and health related degrees both at the undergraduate and graduate level, and produces over 17,000 degrees annually.

The University of Illinois Student Data Book presents student characteristics as well as longitudinal trends. It is intended to serve as a ready reference on issues related to student demographics at the University across three campuses.

This report is available on the internet at http://www.pb.uillinois.edu/dr/index.cfm and through the University Office for Planning and Budgeting, 506 S. Wright, Urbana, Illinois 61801; phone: 217-333-8313.

University of Illinois Student Data Book

Fall 2007



University Office for Planning and Budgeting

Table of Contents

Table No.	University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign	Page
1	Enrollment by Level	1
2	Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type	2
3	Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity	3
4	Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity	4
5	Enrollment by Level and Gender	5
6	Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level	6
7	First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency	7
8	Enrollment by Level and Age	8
9	Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	10
10	Graduate and Professional Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	11
11	Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity	12
12	Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender	14
13	Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code	15
14	Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code	16
15	Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	17
16	Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	18
17	First-Time Freshman Four Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	19
18	First-Time Freshman Five Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	21
19	First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	23
20	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity	25
21	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender	27
22	First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity	28
23	First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	31

Table No.	University of Illinois at Chicago	Page
24	Enrollment by Level	33
25	Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type	34
26	Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity	35
27	Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity	36
28	Enrollment by Level and Gender	37
29	Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level	38
30	First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency	39
31	Enrollment by Level and Age	40
32	Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	42
33	Graduate and Professional Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	43
34	Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity	44
35	Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender	46
36	Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code	47
37	Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code	48
38	Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	49
39	Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	50
40	First-Time Freshman Four Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	51
41	First-Time Freshman Five Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	53
42	First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	55
43	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity	57
44	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender	59
45	First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity	60
46	First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	63

Table No.	University of Illinois at Springfield	Page
47	Enrollment by Level	65
48	Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type	66
49	Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity	67
50	Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity	68
51	Enrollment by Level and Gender	69
52	Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level	70
53	First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency	71
54	Enrollment by Level and Age	72
55	Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	74
56	Graduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	75
57	Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity	76
58	Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender	78
59	Baccalaureate Degrees and Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Conferred by CIP Code	79
60	Graduate Degrees and Post-Master's Certificates Conferred by CIP Code	80
61	Baccalaureate Degrees and Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	81
62	Graduate Degrees and Post-Master's Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity	82
63	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity	83
64	First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender	85
65	First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity	86
66	First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention by Race/Ethnicity	89

Table 1
Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
First-Time Freshmen	6,247	6,366	6,811	7,237	7,580	7,172	6,940
Other First-Year	1,033	889	898	852	997	1,062	974
Second-Year	5,699	5,628	5,662	5,947	6,377	6,537	6,330
Third-Year	7,095	6,964	6,834	6,675	7,043	7,396	7,428
Fourth-Year and Beyond	7,666	8,032	8,025	8,220	8,254	8,554	8,723
Nondegree	1,006	1,068	996	701	658	751	500
Subtotal	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895
Graduate							
First-Time Graduate	2,565	2,643	2,582	2,089	2,273	1,861	2,119
Other Graduate	6,387	6,794	7,106	7,529	7,192	7,879	7,720
Nondegree	532	561	479	367	535	481	582
Subtotal	9,484	9,998	10,167	9,985	10,000	10,221	10,421
Professional							
First-Time Professional	331	345	336	329	297	340	309
Other Professional	730	709	729	741	732	705	701
Subtotal	1,061	1,054	1,065	1,070	1,029	1,045	1,010
Campus Total	39,291	39,999	40,458	40,687	41,938	42,738	42,326

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 2
Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type

Fall 2001 - Fall 2007 UIUC Campus

Student Type	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshmen	6,247	6,366	6,811	7,237	7,580	7,172	6,940
First-Time Transfers	1,086	1,081	1,082	952	1,081	883	858
Continuing Students	21,413	21,500	21,333	21,443	22,248	23,417	23,097
Undergraduate Total	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 3
Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	54	59	73	73	88	95	85
Asian/Pacific Islander	3,697	3,687	3,616	3,773	3,894	3,859	3,954
Black	1,935	1,995	2,147	1,993	2,027	2,150	2,067
Hispanic	1,643	1,699	1,819	1,862	1,966	2,136	2,130
White	19,534	19,460	19,354	19,876	20,875	20,922	20,271
Nonresident Alien	875	957	1,134	1,287	1,440	1,632	1,731
Unknown	1,008	1,090	1,083	768	619	678	657
Subtotal	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	16	14	19	25	27	23	21
Asian/Pacific Islander	409	482	574	664	668	585	610
Black	299	302	340	374	409	405	418
Hispanic	216	210	262	312	319	325	358
White	4,398	4,556	4,723	4,902	4,989	5,010	5,126
Nonresident Alien	3,544	3,773	3,774	3,446	3,349	3,620	3,622
Unknown	602	661	475	262	239	253	266
Subtotal	9,484	9,998	10,167	9,985	10,000	10,221	10,421
Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	0	1	4	5	5	4
Asian/Pacific Islander	51	66	91	125	133	120	93
Black	59	60	62	53	40	38	46
Hispanic	50	45	47	56	55	52	41
White	785	780	767	738	661	578	606
Nonresident Alien	17	11	13	15	18	30	25
Unknown	98	92	84	79	117	222	195
Subtotal	1,061	1,054	1,065	1,070	1,029	1,045	1,010
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	71	73	93	102	120	123	110
Asian/Pacific Islander	4,157	4,235	4,281	4,562	4,695	4,564	4,657
Black	2,293	2,357	2,549	2,420	2,476	2,593	2,531
Hispanic	1,909	1,954	2,128	2,230	2,340	2,513	2,529
White	24,717	24,796	24,844	25,516	26,525	26,510	26,003
Nonresident Alien	4,436	4,741	4,921	4,748	4,807	5,282	5,378
Unknown	1,708	1,843	1,642	1,109	975	1,153	1,118
Total	39,291	39,999	40,458	40,687	41,938	42,738	42,326

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 4
Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%
Asian/Pacific Islander	12.9%	12.7%	12.4%	12.7%	12.6%	12.3%	12.8%
Black	6.7%	6.9%	7.3%	6.7%	6.6%	6.8%	6.7%
Hispanic	5.7%	5.9%	6.2%	6.3%	6.4%	6.8%	6.9%
White	68.0%	67.2%	66.2%	67.1%	67.5%	66.5%	65.6%
Nonresident Alien	3.0%	3.3%	3.9%	4.3%	4.7%	5.2%	5.6%
Unknown	3.5%	3.8%	3.7%	2.6%	2.0%	2.2%	2.1%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.1%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%
Asian/Pacific Islander	4.3%	4.8%	5.6%	6.6%	6.7%	5.7%	5.9%
Black	3.2%	3.0%	3.3%	3.7%	4.1%	4.0%	4.0%
Hispanic	2.3%	2.1%	2.6%	3.1%	3.2%	3.2%	3.4%
White	46.4%	45.6%	46.5%	49.1%	49.9%	49.0%	49.2%
Nonresident Alien	37.4%	37.7%	37.1%	34.5%	33.5%	35.4%	34.8%
Unknown	6.3%	6.6%	4.7%	2.6%	2.4%	2.5%	2.6%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%	0.4%	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%
Asian/Pacific Islander	4.8%	6.3%	8.5%	11.7%	12.9%	11.5%	9.2%
Black	5.6%	5.7%	5.8%	5.0%	3.9%	3.6%	4.6%
Hispanic	4.7%	4.3%	4.4%	5.2%	5.3%	5.0%	4.1%
White	74.0%	74.0%	72.0%	69.0%	64.2%	55.3%	60.0%
Nonresident Alien	1.6%	1.0%	1.2%	1.4%	1.7%	2.9%	2.5%
Unknown	9.2%	8.7%	7.9%	7.4%	11.4%	21.2%	19.3%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%
Asian/Pacific Islander	10.6%	10.6%	10.6%	11.2%	11.2%	10.7%	11.0%
Black	5.8%	5.9%	6.3%	5.9%	5.9%	6.1%	6.0%
Hispanic	4.9%	4.9%	5.3%	5.5%	5.6%	5.9%	6.0%
White	62.9%	62.0%	61.4%	62.7%	63.2%	62.0%	61.4%
Nonresident Alien	11.3%	11.9%	12.2%	11.7%	11.5%	12.4%	12.7%
Unknown	4.3%	4.6%	4.1%	2.7%	2.3%	2.7%	2.6%
Total	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Total may not equal 100.0% due to roundingEnrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 5
Enrollment by Level and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Male	15,080	15,179	15,454	15,601	16,490	16,715	16,387
Female	13,666	13,768	13,772	14,031	14,419	14,757	14,508
Subtotal	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895
Graduate							
Male	5,267	5,516	5,632	5,469	5,351	5,449	5,484
Female	4,217	4,482	4,535	4,516	4,649	4,772	4,937
Subtotal	9,484	9,998	10,167	9,985	10,000	10,221	10,421
Professional							
Male	490	468	454	480	473	484	433
Female	571	586	611	590	556	561	577
Subtotal	1,061	1,054	1,065	1,070	1,029	1,045	1,010
Campus Total	39,291	39,999	40,458	40,687	41,938	42,738	42,326

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 6
Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Full-Time	27,624	27,727	28,095	28,686	29,912	30,381	30,205
Part-Time	1,122	1,220	1,131	946	997	1,091	690
Subtotal	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895
Graduate							
Full-Time	7,064	7,618	7,755	7,823	7,724	7,860	7,823
Part-Time	2,420	2,380	2,412	2,162	2,276	2,361	2,598
Subtotal	9,484	9,998	10,167	9,985	10,000	10,221	10,421
Professional							
Full-Time	1,028	1,011	1,029	1,044	995	1,008	989
Part-Time	33	43	36	26	34	37	21
Subtotal	1,061	1,054	1,065	1,070	1,029	1,045	1,010
Campus Total							
Full-Time	35,716	36,356	36,879	37,553	38,631	39,249	39,017
Part-Time	3,575	3,643	3,579	3,134	3,307	3,489	3,309
Total	39,291	39,999	40,458	40,687	41,938	42,738	42,326

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 7

First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency*

Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIUC Campus

Student Type/Residency	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshman							
IL Resident	5,432	5,659	5,939	6,449	6,774	6,352	6,082
Out-Of-State	570	511	581	459	433	418	361
Nonresident Alien	245	196	291	283	327	363	435
Unknown	0	0	0	46	46	39	62
Subtotal	6,247	6,366	6,811	7,237	7,580	7,172	6,940
First-Time Transfer							
IL Resident	978	958	947	823	949	789	750
Out-Of-State	52	44	47	34	33	22	31
Nonresident Alien	56	79	88	88	97	70	76
Unknown	0	0	0	7	2	2	1
Subtotal	1,086	1,081	1,082	952	1,081	883	858
First-Time Graduate							
IL Resident	939	1,032	956	766	1,046	794	1,018
Out-Of-State	603	743	787	670	603	529	494
Nonresident Alien	1,020	867	838	636	605	521	580
Unknown	3	1	1	17	19	17	27
Subtotal	2,565	2,643	2,582	2,089	2,273	1,861	2,119
First-Time Professional							
IL Resident	258	264	250	183	190	212	208
Out-Of-State	68	79	80	139	103	114	89
Nonresident Alien	5	2	6	7	3	13	12
Unknown	0	0	0	0	1	1	0
Subtotal	331	345	336	329	297	340	309

^{*} Residency based on permanent address.

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 8
Enrollment by Level and Age
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Under 18	147	141	170	451	402	473	395
18 - 19	10,631	10,543	10,823	13,104	13,908	13,737	13,155
20 - 21	13,125	13,077	12,908	12,483	12,925	13,631	13,943
22 - 24	3,942	4,265	4,431	2,900	2,922	2,923	2,838
25 - 29	522	555	552	449	480	474	399
30 - 34	155	153	148	116	129	118	63
35 - 39	76	79	76	54	69	49	38
40 - 49	113	97	89	52	48	34	43
50 - 64	34	36	28	22	24	30	21
65 and Over	1	1	1	1	2	3	0
Age Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	28,746	28,947	29,226	29,632	30,909	31,472	30,895
Graduate							
Under 18	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
18 - 19	0	4	2	2	2	2	2
20 - 21	114	85	90	196	165	165	155
22 - 24	2,687	2,903	2,920	3,011	2,906	2,813	2,835
25 - 29	3,497	3,714	3,862	3,680	3,816	3,975	3,985
30 - 34	1,741	1,822	1,814	1,717	1,706	1,734	1,816
35 - 39	597	648	709	654	664	736	773
40 - 49	649	609	565	536	546	575	570
50 - 64	193	209	201	184	191	218	281
65 and Over	6	4	4	4	4	2	4
Age Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
Subtotal	9,484	9,998	10,167	9,985	10,000	10,221	10,421

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 8
Enrollment by Level and Age (Continued)
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Professional							
Under 18	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18 - 19	0	0	0	0	2	1	0
20 - 21	17	18	16	29	21	21	21
22 - 24	552	538	538	566	494	504	497
25 - 29	382	407	426	385	409	411	395
30 - 34	80	57	53	60	75	78	76
35 - 39	17	22	18	19	16	16	14
40 - 49	10	8	12	8	9	10	5
50 - 64	3	4	2	3	3	4	2
65 and Over	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Age Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	1,061	1,054	1,065	1,070	1,029	1,045	1,010
Campus Total							
Under 18	147	141	170	452	402	473	395
18 - 19	10,631	10,547	10,825	13,106	13,912	13,740	13,157
20 - 21	13,256	13,180	13,014	12,708	13,111	13,817	14,119
22 - 24	7,181	7,706	7,889	6,477	6,322	6,240	6,170
25 - 29	4,401	4,676	4,840	4,514	4,705	4,860	4,779
30 - 34	1,976	2,032	2,015	1,893	1,910	1,930	1,955
35 - 39	690	749	803	727	749	801	825
40 - 49	772	714	666	596	603	619	618
50 - 64	230	249	231	209	218	252	304
65 and Over	7	5	5	5	6	5	4
Age Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
Total	39,291	39,999	40,458	40,687	41,938	42,738	42,326

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 9
Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

		Race/Ethnicity							
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident	•	
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
00	Undeclared/unclassified	12	507	571	414	2,202	403	95	4,204
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	2	131	71	78	1,492	36	25	1,835
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	11	2	9	169	0	6	197
04	Architecture and related services	3	76	27	53	561	38	12	770
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	1	67	18	49	272	24	15	446
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	3	49	53	38	502	16	10	671
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	1	108	11	23	365	77	13	598
13	Education	5	53	33	61	835	6	16	1,009
14	Engineering	6	816	110	199	3,144	385	92	4,752
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	1	37	22	85	362	3	11	521
19	Family and consumer sciences/human sciences	0	11	13	14	150	2	2	192
23	English language and literature/letters	12	142	221	142	1,106	19	45	1,687
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	4	9	9	33	2	1	58
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	4	524	110	118	1,311	87	49	2,203
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	60	13	23	330	24	12	463
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	1	24	3	7	60	10	2	107
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	6	45	74	62	739	15	18	959
38	Philosophy and religious studies	1	10	8	10	73	1	7	110
40	Physical sciences	1	133	20	38	452	55	23	722
42	Psychology	3	160	123	114	1,023	47	32	1,502
45	Social sciences	6	326	240	207	1,576	164	63	2,582
49	Transportation and materials moving	0	4	2	7	51	1	0	65
50	Visual and performing arts	1	66	25	40	533	30	24	719
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	5	79	93	54	521	4	9	765
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	9	482	172	235	1,929	280	58	3,165
54	History	1	29	23	41	480	2	17	593
	Undergraduate Total	85	3,954	2,067	2,130	20,271	1,731	657	30,895

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 10
Graduate and Professional Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

					Race/E	thnicity		Race/Ethnicity Am. Ind / Asian Nonresident								
		Am. Ind./	Asian				Nonresident	t								
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total							
	Graduate															
00	Undeclared/unclassified	2	29	22	14	390	30	50	537							
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	0	15	6	6	142	136	3	308							
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	7	0	1	67	21	2	98							
04	Architecture and related services	0	14	11	14	193	77	7	316							
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	1	5	6	2	22	28	1	65							
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	5	7	9	55	35	1	112							
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	36	5	5	109	270	5	430							
13	Education	6	50	113	59	606	189	47	1,070							
14	Engineering	0	137	22	41	594	936	18	1,748							
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	7	3	19	99	117	4	249							
22	Legal professions and studies	0	0	1	0	0	52	0	53							
23	English language and literature/letters	1	11	8	10	161	19	3	213							
25	Library science	1	25	21	18	397	38	31	531							
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	3	41	8	19	220	205	3	499							
27	Mathematics and statistics	0	13	2	4	78	140	6	243							
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	16	4	10	59	23	0	112							
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	0	3	9	4	79	35	1	131							
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	1	0	0	36	3	0	40							
40	Physical sciences	2	34	9	19	362	260	5	691							
42	Psychology	0	19	22	21	168	111	7	348							
44	Public administration and social service professions	1	17	41	19	217	20	8	323							
45	Social sciences	1	11	12	14	149	200	4	391							
50	Visual and performing arts	2	20	12	20	268	161	11	494							
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	5	22	5	117	43	3	195							
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	1	84	36	22	465	452	45	1,105							
54	History	0	5	16	3	73	21	1	119							
	Graduate Total	21	610	418	358	5,126	3,622	266	10,421							
	Professional															
22	Legal professions and studies	2	75	44	36	322	21	82	582							
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	2	18	2	5	284	4	113	428							
	Professional Total	4	93	46	41	606	25	195	1,010							

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 11

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity

FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIUC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Pre-Baccalaureate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	1	0	0	1	0	0
Black	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Hispanic	0	1	0	0	1	0	0
White	8	10	14	9	9	9	5
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Unknown	1	0	0	0	1	0	0
Subtotal	10	12	14	9	12	9	5
Bachelor's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	15	12	9	14	13	10	21
Asian/Pacific Islander	807	891	924	931	862	898	855
Black	375	393	389	379	412	396	428
Hispanic	293	317	339	339	353	365	407
White Nonresident Alien	4,497 104	4,881 116	5,077 126	4,808 178	4,641 406	4,663 312	4,970 266
Unknown	159	110	109	114	406 65	88	200 88
Olkilowii	109						
Subtotal	6,250	6,720	6,973	6,763	6,752	6,732	7,035
Master's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	4	3	3	6	2	5	7
Asian/Pacific Islander	127	108	130	169	200	182	247
Black	98	91	76	82	95	91	115
Hispanic White	51	68	45	56	59	78 4 272	84
Nonresident Alien	1,123 691	1,230 830	1,343 925	1,398 924	1,364 865	1,372 762	1,374 692
Unknown	74	107	925 181	121	37	762 55	63
Subtotal	2,168	2,437	2,703	2,756	2,622	2,545	2,582
Post-Master's Certificates							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Black	0	3	0	0	1	0	5
Hispanic	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
White	5	7	9	6	13	5	12
Nonresident Alien	5	4	0	1	1	1	0
Unknown	6	1	2	0	0	3	2
Subtotal	16	15	11	7	15	10	19
Cabiciai				•			10

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 11

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIUC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Doctorate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	2	2	1	2	2	1
Asian/Pacific Islander	29	32	25	22	30	34	213
Black	19	16	22	17	12	14	16
Hispanic	15	15	12	9	21	18	31
White	338	267	290	251	263	264	316
Nonresident Alien	250	258	256	258	298	350	116
Unknown	15	12	10	16	10	7	5
Subtotal	667	602	617	574	636	689	698
Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	1	0	0	1	1	2
Asian/Pacific Islander	18	15	13	21	24	42	51
Black	16	19	18	21	25	16	8
Hispanic	19	22	18	10	15	18	21
White	188	229	221	221	250	218	210
Nonresident Alien	3	8	4	6	4	5	8
Unknown	22	23	27	29	16	9	20
Subtotal	266	317	301	308	335	309	320
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	21	18	14	21	18	18	31
Asian/Pacific Islander	981	1,047	1,092	1,143	1,117	1,156	1,366
Black	508	522	505	499	545	517	572
Hispanic	378	423	414	414	449	480	543
White	6,159	6,624	6,954	6,693	6,540	6,531	6,887
Nonresident Alien	1,053	1,216	1,311	1,367	1,574	1,430	1,082
Unknown	271	252	327	280	129	159	176
Total	9,377	10,103	10,619	10,417	10,372	10,294	10,659

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 12

Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIUC Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Pre-Baccalaureate							
Male	10	11	14	8	9	7	2
Female	0	1	0	1	3	2	3
Subtotal	10	12	14	9	12	9	5
Bachelor's							
Male	3,230	3,343	3,496	3,492	3,431	3,455	3,694
Female	3,020	3,377	3,477	3,271	3,321	3,277	3,341
Subtotal	6,250	6,720	6,973	6,763	6,752	6,732	7,035
Master's							
Male	1,098	1,249	1,400	1,394	1,357	1,320	1,282
Female	1,070	1,188	1,303	1,362	1,265	1,225	1,300
Subtotal	2,168	2,437	2,703	2,756	2,622	2,545	2,582
Post-Master's Certificates							
Male	6	4	4	2	2	2	7
Female	10	11	7	5	13	8	12
Subtotal	16	15	11	7	15	10	19
Doctorate							
Male	432	386	395	369	401	448	460
Female	235	216	222	205	235	241	238
Subtotal	667	602	617	574	636	689	698
Professional							
Male	133	156	160	138	148	139	163
Female	133	<u> </u>	141	170	187	170	157
Subtotal	266	317	301	308	335	309	320
Campus Total							
Male	4,909	5,149	5,469	5,403	5,348	5,371	5,608
Female	4,468	4,954	5,150	5,014	5,024	4,923	5,051
Total	9,377	10,103	10,619	10,417	10,372	10,294	10,659

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 13

Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIUC Campus

CIP Code	Program Name	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	83	74	344	328	351	369	371
02	Agricultural sciences	218	250	0	0	0	0	0
03	Natural resources and conservation	49	49	60	52	53	42	54
04	Architecture and related services	162	169	163	181	186	182	211
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	11	27	27	25	57	71	76
08	Marketing and distribution	28	39	0	0	0	0	0
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	236	252	267	247	269	271	310
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	167	191	211	204	206	155	158
12	Personal and culinary services	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Education	277	281	263	241	271	267	287
14	Engineering	1,088	969	951	978	1,009	1,017	1,039
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	79	93	89	106	111	90	128
19	Family and consumer sciences/human sciences	79	102	73	62	41	60	63
23	English language and literature/letters	425	496	513	453	426	437	446
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	21	308	25	16	17	16	25
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	464	245	460	490	494	482	532
27	Mathematics and statistics	59	7	99	98	106	112	103
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	63	71	60	37	38	25	19
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	149	156	191	184	203	263	268
38	Philosophy and religious studies	33	25	38	34	34	37	22
40	Physical sciences	105	107	137	111	117	134	139
42	Psychology	365	398	480	495	472	425	448
45	Social sciences	626	789	713	631	663	594	659
49	Transportation and materials moving	2	21	0	0	0	0	0
50	Visual and performing arts	192	208	198	164	194	217	190
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	209	270	279	254	179	196	224
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	1,059	1,123	1,163	1,206	1,107	1,096	1,115
54	History	0	0	169	165	148	174	148
	Total	6,250	6,720	6,973	6,763	6,752	6,732	7,035

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 14

Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIUC Campus

-		<u> </u>						
CIP Code	Program Name	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
	Master's and Doctorate							
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	23	22	126	109	93	97	69
02	Agricultural sciences	75	81	0	0	0	0	0
03	Natural resources and conservation	35	36	31	34	39	34	30
04	Architecture and related services	72	94	107	156	141	108	133
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	23	17	29	17	5	19	19
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	33	43	52	43	44	50	39
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	165	143	160	154	155	164	130
13	Education	332	351	366	304	311	294	333
14	Engineering	477	461	518	582	580	552	543
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	51	53	66	57	36	47	60
19	Family and consumer sciences/human sciences	2	1	0	0	0	0	0
22	Legal professions and studies	29	30	34	29	30	36	28
23	English language and literature/letters	57	42	45	57	54	48	55
25	Library science	165	203	225	235	187	201	203
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	99	107	104	108	83	115	104
27	Mathematics and statistics	61	66	76	66	87	88	103
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	0	18	10	17	17	19
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	36	27	45	48	39	36	43
38	Philosophy and religious studies	11	8	9	13	6	8	14
40	Physical sciences	153	123	118	125	130	173	131
42	Psychology	41	45	111	87	96	103	90
44	Public administration and social service professions	168	116	124	139	149	149	141
45	Social sciences	114	136	95	97	107	114	103
50	Visual and performing arts	99	130	93	104	118	103	103
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	73	65	57	63	50	55	43
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	441	639	690	676	687	602	729
54	History	0	0	21	17	14	21	15
	Master's and Doctorate Total	2,835	3,039	3,320	3,330	3,258	3,234	3,280
	Post-Master's Certificates							
13	Education	14	14	11	5	12	8	17
25	Library science	2	1	0	2	3	2	2
	Post-Master's Certificates Total	16	15	11	7	15	10	19
	Professional							
22	Legal professions and studies	179	221	202	213	232	214	222
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	87	96	99	95	103	95	98
	Professional Total	266	317	301	308	335	309	320

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 15
Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2007
UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity									
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	0	21	12	8	322	4	4	371
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	3	0	0	49	1	1	54
04	Architecture and related services	1	20	11	14	161	1	3	211
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	1	11	1	9	47	4	3	76
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	2	30	21	30	216	6	5	310
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	34	1	4	107	9	3	158
13	Education	0	14	11	13	245	2	2	287
14	Engineering	2	201	15	34	686	89	12	1,039
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	8	8	19	86	3	4	128
19	Family and consumer sciences/human sciences	0	1	6	3	52	0	1	63
23	English language and literature/letters	2	28	64	32	314	2	4	446
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	0	6	2	17	0	0	25
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	1	127	19	21	344	11	9	532
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	12	2	7	77	3	1	103
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	0	0	0	18	1	0	19
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	0	6	28	19	209	5	1	268
38	Philosophy and religious studies	1	1	3	0	15	0	2	22
40	Physical sciences	0	21	4	5	100	8	1	139
42	Psychology	2	49	37	44	307	5	4	448
45	Social sciences	5	77	82	66	398	17	14	659
50	Visual and performing arts	0	14	6	5	155	7	3	190
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	13	53	23	132	2	1	224
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	3	157	29	41	791	86	8	1,115
54	History	0	7	9	8	122	0	2	148
	Total	21	855	428	407	4,970	266	88	7,035

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 16
Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2007

UIUC Campus

		Am. Ind./									
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total		
	Master's and Doctorate										
01	Agriculture, agriculture operations, and related sciences	0	10	1	5	35	16	2	69		
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	3	0	1	23	2	1	30		
04	Architecture and related services	0	13	9	11	79	20	1	133		
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	1	1	3	1	11	2	0	19		
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	3	5	0	27	4	0	39		
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	28	0	2	51	47	2	130		
13	Education	2	19	35	16	206	44	11	333		
14	Engineering	2	132	4	12	246	144	3	543		
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	6	1	6	33	12	2	60		
22	Legal professions and studies	0	0	1	1	1	23	2	28		
23	English language and literature/letters	0	4	1	2	46	2	0	55		
25	Library science	0	13	9	8	150	11	12	203		
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	29	3	5	54	12	1	104		
27	Mathematics and statistics	0	36	0	1	24	39	3	103		
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	2	0	1	12	4	0	19		
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	0	5	1	2	31	4	0	43		
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	0	0	1	13	0	0	14		
40	Physical sciences	0	23	2	3	93	10	0	131		
42	Psychology	1	17	4	6	50	9	3	90		
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	8	17	9	104	0	3	141		
45	Social sciences	0	7	1	4	26	65	0	103		
50	Visual and performing arts	0	9	3	1	80	9	1	103		
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	4	3	0	30	5	1	43		
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	2	87	26	16	257	323	18	729		
54	History	0	1	2	1	8	1	2	15		
	Master's and Doctorate Total	8	460	131	115	1,690	808	68	3,280		
	Post-Master's Certificates										
13	Education	0	0	5	0	10	0	2	17		
25	Library science	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2		
	Post-Master's Certificates Total	0	0	5	0	12	0	2	19		
	Professional										
22	Legal professions and studies	2	48	8	18	122	8	16	222		
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	3	0	3	88	0	4	98		
	Professional Total	2	51	8	21	210	8	20	320		

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 17

First-Time Fresman Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1994 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UUC Campus

	1994 AS OF	1995 AS OF	1996 AS OF	1997 AS OF	1998 AS OF	1999 AS OF	2000 AS OF	2001 AS OF	2002 AS OF	2003 AS OF
Race/Ethnicity	1998	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Black										
Percent Graduated	21.2%	27.6%	27.6%	30.3%	30.6%	34.7%	41.0%	40.2%	39.3%	39.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	39.4%	38.5%	37.0%	31.1%	30.3%	33.1%	31.2%	25.6%	28.1%	29.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	60.6%	66.1%	64.6%	61.4%	60.9%	67.8%	72.2%	65.8%	67.4%	68.8%
Number in Cohort	438	497	519	489	506	499	478	515	512	602
American Indian/Alaskan Native										
Percent Graduated	45.5%	20.0%	35.7%	25.0%	43.8%	44.4%	58.3%	64.3%	26.7%	56.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	30.0%	13.3%	20.0%	25.0%	18.8%	10.0%	25.0%	14.3%	33.3%	28.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	75.5%	33.3%	55.7%	50.0%	62.6%	54.4%	83.3%	78.6%	60.0%	84.0%
Number in Cohort	11	15	14	12	16	9	12	14	15	25
Asian/Pacific Islander										
Percent Graduated	49.5%	56.7%	55.8%	61.3%	58.2%	59.1%	62.4%	65.3%	66.5%	66.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	29.5%	26.4%	25.4%	24.0%	24.2%	25.3%	21.8%	19.2%	18.9%	19.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	79.0%	83.1%	81.2%	85.3%	82.4%	84.4%	84.2%	84.5%	85.4%	85.8%
Number in Cohort	774	749	763	752	877	824	829	810	816	767
Hispanic										
Percent Graduated	29.1%	33.5%	30.7%	35.8%	36.2%	38.5%	37.0%	44.2%	46.3%	47.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	38.8%	31.7%	37.6%	33.4%	32.5%	30.6%	31.9%	26.6%	25.6%	24.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	67.9%	65.2%	68.3%	69.2%	68.7%	69.1%	68.9%	70.8%	71.9%	71.4%
Number in Cohort	337	340	319	352	389	395	405	430	441	504

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1994-2003 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 17

First-Time Fresman Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

Fall 1994 - Fall 2003 Cohorts

UUC Campus

	1994 AS OF	1995 AS OF	1996 AS OF	1997 AS OF	1998 AS OF	1999 AS OF	2000 AS OF	2001 AS OF	2002 AS OF	2003 AS OF
Race/Ethnicity	1998	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
White										
Percent Graduated	56.9%	59.0%	61.8%	62.6%	62.3%	65.2%	65.4%	66.7%	68.2%	70.1%
Percent Still Enrolled	22.7%	21.6%	20.6%	20.3%	19.5%	19.1%	18.7%	18.3%	16.1%	16.2%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	79.6%	80.6%	82.4%	82.9%	81.8%	84.3%	84.1%	85.0%	84.3%	86.3%
Number in Cohort	4,050	4,328	4,140	4,019	4,446	4,463	4,210	4,135	4,295	4,517
Nonresident Alien										
Percent Graduated	85.2%	81.4%	82.5%	72.9%	60.6%	68.4%	55.8%	61.5%	57.2%	50.8%
Percent Still Enrolled	3.8%	7.9%	5.0%	13.9%	13.3%	9.2%	9.2%	19.5%	20.4%	15.5%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	89.0%	89.3%	87.5%	86.8%	73.9%	77.6%	65.0%	81.0%	77.6%	66.3%
Number in Cohort	27	43	40	48	66	95	120	221	152	245
Unknown										
Percent Graduated	31.0%	61.6%	60.6%	60.9%	55.6%	55.3%	60.3%	65.2%	61.9%	72.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	21.0%	17.1%	17.2%	22.5%	24.7%	12.3%	14.7%	20.0%	19.6%	10.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	52.0%	78.7%	77.8%	83.4%	80.3%	67.6%	75.0%	85.2%	81.5%	82.0%
Number in Cohort	42	73	94	69	81	103	78	89	97	118
All Students										
Percent Graduated	51.4%	54.8%	56.4%	58.0%	57.0%	60.3%	60.9%	62.5%	63.7%	64.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	25.8%	24.0%	23.4%	22.5%	21.8%	21.3%	20.7%	19.6%	18.3%	18.2%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	77.2%	78.8%	79.8%	80.5%	78.8%	81.6%	81.6%	82.1%	82.0%	82.7%
Number in Cohort	5,679	6,045	5,889	5,741	6,381	6,388	6,132	6,214	6,328	6,778

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1994-2003 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 18

First-Time Fresman Five Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1994 - Fall 2002 Cohorts
UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1994 AS OF 1999	1995 AS OF 2000	1996 AS OF 2001	1997 AS OF 2002	1998 AS OF 2003	1999 AS OF 2004	2000 AS OF 2005	2001 AS OF 2006	2002 AS OF 2007
Black									
Percent Graduated	51.4%	53.7%	55.2%	57.9%	55.1%	58.6%	64.7%	61.6%	61.1%
Percent Still Enrolled	7.1%	4.7%	6.3%	4.1%	4.1%	5.4%	6.3%	3.7%	4.1%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	58.5%	58.4%	61.5%	62.0%	59.2%	64.0%	71.0%	65.3%	65.2%
Number in Cohort	438	497	519	489	506	499	478	515	512
American Indian/Alaskan Native Percent Graduated Percent Still Enrolled 5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate Number in Cohort Asian/Pacific Islander Percent Graduated	72.7% 5.9% 78.6% 11	40.0% 0.0% 40.0% 15	50.0% 6.7% 56.7% 14	41.7% 0.0% 41.7% 12	62.5% 0.0% 62.5% 16	55.6% 0.0% 55.6% 9	83.3% 0.0% 83.3% 12	71.4% 7.1% 78.5% 14	46.7% 6.7% 53.4% 15
Percent Still Enrolled	3.3%	2.7%	2.7%	2.4%	2.4%	3.5%	2.0%	2.1%	1.8%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	78.8%	82.1%	71.5%	85.8%	83.9%	84.4%	84.1%	84.1%	84.9%
Number in Cohort	774	749	763	752	877	824	829	810	816
Hispanic			0.1.00/		07.00/	00 =0/	22.424	07.404	
Percent Graduated	56.7%	58.7%	61.0%	62.2%	65.3%	63.7%	62.1%	65.4%	67.6%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	5.9%	4.7%	5.6%	4.3%	4.0%	3.9%	2.3%	4.3%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate Number in Cohort	56.7% 337	64.6% 340	65.7% 319	67.8% 352	69.6% 389	67.7% 395	66.0% 405	67.7% 430	71.9% 441

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fifth year. Data Sources: 1994-2002 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 18

First-Time Fresman Five Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 1994 - Fall 2002 Cohorts
UIUC Campus

	1994	1995	1996	1997	1998	1999	2000	2001	2002
	AS OF								
Race/Ethnicity	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
White									
Percent Graduated	78.5%	78.7%	80.8%	81.6%	81.9%	83.3%	82.4%	83.5%	83.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	2.2%	2.1%	1.6%	2.0%	1.6%	1.4%	2.0%	2.3%	1.6%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	80.7%	80.8%	82.4%	83.6%	83.5%	84.7%	84.4%	85.8%	85.0%
Number in Cohort	4,050	4,328	4,140	4,019	4,446	4,463	4,210	4,135	4,295
Nonresident Alien									
Percent Graduated	88.9%	88.4%	97.9%	81.3%	80.3%	81.1%	64.2%	76.0%	77.6%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	2.6%	0.0%	2.8%	0.0%	3.4%	1.7%	2.3%	1.3%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	88.9%	91.0%	97.9%	84.1%	80.3%	84.5%	65.9%	78.3%	78.9%
Number in Cohort	27	43	40	48	66	95	120	221	152
Unknown									
Percent Graduated	45.2%	77.8%	76.6%	81.2%	81.5%	78.6%	75.6%	79.8%	82.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	10.5%	1.4%	5.4%	1.4%	3.7%	1.0%	0.0%	4.4%	1.0%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	55.7%	79.2%	82.0%	82.6%	85.2%	79.6%	75.6%	84.2%	83.5%
Number in Cohort	42	73	94	69	81	103	78	89	97
All Students									
Percent Graduated	74.5%	75.5%	75.8%	78.5%	78.2%	79.7%	79.2%	79.8%	80.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	3.0%	2.6%	2.4%	2.4%	2.1%	2.2%	2.4%	2.4%	2.0%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	77.5%	78.1%	78.2%	80.9%	80.3%	81.9%	81.6%	82.2%	82.4%
Number in Cohort	5,679	6,045	5,889	5,741	6,381	6,388	6,132	6,214	6,328

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fifth year. Data Sources: 1994-2002 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 19

First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1991 - Fall 2001 Cohorts
UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1991 AS OF 1997	1992 AS OF 1998	1993 AS OF 1999	1994 AS OF 2000	1995 AS OF 2001	1996 AS OF 2002	1997 AS OF 2003	1998 AS OF 2004	1999 AS OF 2005	2000 AS OF 2006	2001 AS OF 2007
Black											
Percent Graduated	56.3%	54.0%	57.3%	55.9%	58.6%	60.9%	62.0%	58.1%	64.1%	68.5%	65.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	1.9%	1.4%	2.9%	2.7%	0.6%	2.3%	1.2%	2.2%	0.6%	2.3%	0.4%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	58.2%	55.4%	60.2%	58.6%	59.2%	63.2%	63.2%	60.3%	64.7%	70.8%	65.4%
Number in Cohort	430	433	436	438	497	519	489	506	499	478	515
American Indian/Alaskan Native											
Percent Graduated	40.0%	42.9%	66.7%	81.8%	40.0%	50.0%	41.7%	68.8%	55.6%	83.3%	71.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	6.7%	0.0%	0.0%	10.0%	0.0%	0.0%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	40.0%	42.9%	66.7%	81.8%	40.0%	56.7%	41.7%	68.8%	65.6%	83.3%	71.4%
Number in Cohort	10	7	12	11	15	14	12	16	9	12	14
Asian/Pacific Islander											
Percent Graduated	78.9%	80.1%	77.1%	78.0%	81.2%	82.4%	85.6%	83.9%	84.6%	84.3%	83.8%
Percent Still Enrolled	1.0%	1.6%	1.2%	1.3%	1.6%	0.5%	0.9%	0.8%	0.5%	0.8%	0.7%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	79.9%	81.7%	78.3%	79.3%	82.8%	82.9%	86.5%	84.7%	85.1%	85.1%	84.5%
Number in Cohort	692	697	757	774	749	763	752	877	824	829	810
Hispanic											
Percent Graduated	64.6%	60.6%	61.3%	61.1%	62.6%	65.5%	67.0%	68.6%	66.1%	67.1%	67.7%
Percent Still Enrolled	1.8%	1.7%	0.9%	1.5%	0.9%	0.9%	0.6%	0.8%	1.3%	2.0%	1.2%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	66.4%	62.3%	62.2%	62.6%	63.5%	66.4%	67.6%	69.4%	67.4%	69.1%	68.9%
Number in Cohort	328	360	344	337	340	319	352	389	395	405	430

Data Sources: 1991-2001 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of sixth year.

Table 19

First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 1991 - Fall 2001 Cohorts
UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1991 AS OF 1997	1992 AS OF 1998	1993 AS OF 1999	1994 AS OF 2000	1995 AS OF 2001	1996 AS OF 2002	1997 AS OF 2003	1998 AS OF 2004	1999 AS OF 2005	2000 AS OF 2006	2000 AS OF 2006
White											
Percent Graduated	80.2%	80.5%	79.1%	79.8%	80.8%	82.7%	83.5%	83.7%	84.9%	84.7%	85.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.7%	1.0%	0.7%	0.7%	0.7%	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	0.4%	0.8%	0.7%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	80.9%	81.5%	79.8%	80.5%	81.5%	83.2%	84.1%	84.2%	85.3%	85.5%	86.0%
Number in Cohort	4,076	3,862	4,028	4,050	4,328	4,140	4,019	4,446	4,463	4,210	4,135
Nonresident Alien											
Percent Graduated	42.4%	69.7%	74.4%	92.6%	88.4%	92.5%	85.4%	80.3%	82.1%	65.8%	78.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	2.6%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	3.4%	0.8%	1.4%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	42.4%	69.7%	74.4%	92.6%	91.0%	92.5%	85.4%	80.3%	85.5%	66.6%	79.7%
Number in Cohort	33	33	39	27	43	40	48	66	95	120	221
Unknown											
Percent Graduated	56.5%	76.7%	55.3%	52.4%	79.5%	79.8%	84.1%	82.7%	79.6%	75.6%	82.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	5.3%	0.0%	1.1%	0.0%	1.2%	0.5%	0.0%	3.3%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	56.5%	76.7%	55.3%	57.7%	79.5%	80.9%	84.1%	83.9%	80.1%	75.6%	85.3%
Number in Cohort	23	30	38	42	73	94	69	81	103	78	89
All Students											
Percent Graduated	76.9%	76.8%	75.9%	76.4%	77.9%	79.8%	80.9%	80.3%	81.9%	81.7%	81.9%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.9%	1.1%	0.9%	1.0%	0.8%	0.7%	0.7%	0.7%	0.5%	0.9%	0.8%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	77.8%	77.9%	76.8%	77.4%	78.7%	80.5%	81.6%	81.0%	82.4%	82.6%	82.7%
Number in Cohort	5,592	5,422	5,654	5,679	6,045	5,889	5,741	6,381	6,388	6,132	6,214

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of sixth year. Data Sources: 1991-2001 cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 20
First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	1	3	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	15	26	23	21	16	7	4
Black	4	3	3	1	4	1	3
Hispanic	5	5	1	3	5	4	2
White	88	89	70	77	79	83	64
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	3	4	0	1
Unknown	1	2	12	7	7	4	5
Subtotal	113	126	112	112	115	99	79
Community College							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	2	3	0	4	2	4
Asian/Pacific Islander	54	47	60	55	55	52	40
Black	18	24	20	17	22	22	18
Hispanic	22	29	24	23	31	26	31
White	576	503	505	427	480	401	381
Nonresident Alien	5	2	5	41	48	31	24
Unknown	20	13	23	28	29	22	15
Subtotal	695	620	640	591	669	556	513
Independent Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	9	4	5	4	5	5	11
Black	3	3	1	2	3	2	3
Hispanic	4	1	2	1	5	0	4
White	43	53	51	38	28	43	28
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
Unknown	1	0	10	0	4	1	3
Subtotal	60	61	69	45	46	52	49

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 20
First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	1	1	0	0	1	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	23	16	32	22	16	19	20
Black	5	4	6	6	12	11	12
Hispanic	5	7	9	7	15	6	7
White	115	142	117	101	141	97	110
Nonresident Alien	2	3	3	42	44	38	51
Unknown	8	11	7	10	7	4	15
Subtotal	159	184	175	188	235	176	215
Unknown Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	1	2	0	2	1	0	0
Black	1	0	0	0	2	0	1
Hispanic	1	1	0	0	0	0	0
White	4	12	2	11	9	0	1
Nonresident Alien	52	74	84	2	1	0	0
Unknown	0	1	0	0	3	0	0
Subtotal	59	90	86	16	16	0	2
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	4	7	1	5	3	4
Asian/Pacific Islander	102	95	120	104	93	83	75
Black	31	34	30	26	43	36	37
Hispanic	37	43	36	34	56	36	44
White	826	799	745	654	737	624	584
Nonresident Alien	59	79	92	88	97	70	76
Unknown	30	27	52	45	50	31	38
Total	1,086	1,081	1,082	952	1,081	883	858

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 21

First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIUC Campus

 $+\infty$

Institution Type/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
Male	81	81	79	80	79	60	48
Female	32	45	33	32	36	39	31
Subtotal	113	126	112	112	115	99	79
Community College							
Male	430	370	377	354	426	325	314
Female	265	250	263	237	243	231	199
Subtotal	695	620	640	591	669	556	513
Independent Institution							
Male	34	36	39	28	27	25	29
Female	26	25	30	17	19	27	20
Subtotal	60	61	69	45	46	52	49
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
Male	84	82	102	111	128	99	130
Female	75	102	73	77	107	77	85
Subtotal	159	184	175	188	235	176	215
Unknown Institution							
Male	34	53	48	7	6	0	0
Female	25	37	38	9	10	0	2
Subtotal	59	90	86	16	16	0	2
Campus Total							
Male	663	622	645	580	666	509	521
Female	423	459	437	372	415	374	337
Total	1,086	1,081	1,082	952	1,081	883	858

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 22
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

				Race/Et	hnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/			•	Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Public Universities								
Chicago State University	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
Eastern Illinois University	0	1	0	0	19	1	0	21
Illinois State University	0	0	0	0	14	0	1	15
Northeastern Illinois University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Northern Illinois University	0	1	0	1	2	0	1	5
Western Illinois University	0	0	1	0	8	0	1	10
Southern Illinois University at Carbondale	0	0	0	0	7	0	2	9
Southern Illinois University at Edwardsville	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	4
University of Illinois at Chicago	0	1	1	1	8	0	0	11
University of Illinois at Springfield	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Total Public Universities	0	4	3	2	64	1	5	79
Public Community Colleges								
Black Hawk College	0	1	1	0	11	0	0	13
Carl Sandburg College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
CCC - Harold Washington College	0	3	1	0	0	1	1	6
CCC - Harry S Truman College	0	0	0	2	0	1	0	3
CCC - Wilbur Wright College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
College of DuPage	0	5	3	7	19	0	1	35
College of Lake County	1	1	0	2	15	0	1	20
Danville Area Community College	0	0	0	1	8	1	0	10
Elgin Community College	0	3	1	1	6	1	0	12
Heartland Community College	0	0	1	0	4	0	0	5
Highland Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Illinois Central College	0	0	1	0	25	0	2	28
Illinois Eastern - Lincoln Trail	0	0	0	0	2	2	0	4
Illinois Eastern - Olney Central	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	1
Illinois Eastern - Wabash Valley	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	1
Illinois Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	10	0	0	10
John A. Logan College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 22
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

Fall 2007 UIUC Campus

		Race/Ethnicity								
	Am. Ind./	Asian/			-	Nonresident				
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total		
John Wood Community College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3		
Joliet Junior College	0	1	0	0	11	0	1	13		
Kankakee Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1		
Kaskaskia College	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4		
Kishwaukee College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1		
Lake Land College	0	0	0	0	23	0	1	24		
Lewis and Clark Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1		
Lincoln Land Community College	0	1	0	0	9	0	0	10		
McHenry County College	0	0	0	2	14	0	0	16		
Moraine Valley Community College	0	0	0	2	15	2	0	19		
Morton College	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1		
Oakton Community College	0	7	0	1	5	0	0	13		
Parkland College	3	10	8	5	133	14	5	178		
Prairie State College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3		
Rend Lake College	0	0	0	1	3	0	0	4		
Richland Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	3		
Rock Valley College	0	0	0	1	5	0	0	6		
Sauk Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	7	0	0	7		
South Suburban College of Cook County	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1		
Southeastern Illinois College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2		
Southwestern Illinois College	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	6		
Spoon River College	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	4		
Triton College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3		
Waubonsee Community College	0	0	0	2	4	0	1	7		
William Rainey Harper College	0	6	2	3	16	0	1	28		
Total Public Community Colleges	4	40	18	31	381	24	15	513		
Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions										
Augustana College	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	3		
Benedictine University	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	1		
Bradley University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1		
Columbia College Chicago	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2		

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 22
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2007
UIUC Campus

				Race/E	thnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		_
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
DePaul University	0	6	0	0	2	0	0	8
Dominican University	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1
Elmhurst College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Illinois College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
Illinois Institute of Technology	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	2
Illinois Wesleyan University	0	0	0	1	1	0	1	3
Knox College	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	2
Lewis University	0	1	1	0	1	0	0	3
Lincoln College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Loyola University of Chicago	0	1	1	1	4	0	0	7
Milikin University	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Monmouth College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
North Central College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Springfield College in Illinois	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4
Total Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions	0	11	3	3	28	0	2	47
Proprietary Institutions								
Illinois Institute of Art - Springfield	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	2
Total Proprietary Institution	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	2
Out-Of-State and Foreign Institutions	0	20	12	7	110	51	15	215
Unknown Institutions	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Total Undergraduate Transfer Students	4	75	37	44	584	76	38	858

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 23
First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1997 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
Black							
Percent Graduated	70.0%	48.7%	70.8%	76.9%	74.2%	64.7%	60.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	2.7%	4.2%	0.0%	0.0%	2.9%	3.3%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	70.0%	51.4%	75.0%	76.9%	74.2%	67.6%	63.3%
Number in Cohort	20	37	24	26	31	34	30
American Indian/Alaskan Native							
Percent Graduated	100.0%	71.4%	100.0%	N/A	100.0%	50.0%	57.1%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	N/A	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	100.0%	71.4%	100.0%	N/A	100.0%	50.0%	57.1%
Number in Cohort	1	7	4	0	1	4	7
Asian/Pacific Islander							
Percent Graduated	66.1%	80.8%	84.8%	84.3%	86.3%	83.2%	85.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	3.7%	1.0%	1.1%	2.9%	2.0%	1.1%	0.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	69.8%	81.8%	85.9%	87.2%	88.3%	84.3%	85.3%
Number in Cohort	109	104	92	102	102	95	120
Hispanic							
Percent Graduated	54.6%	73.5%	68.4%	76.7%	86.5%	83.7%	89.2%
Percent Still Enrolled	3.0%	0.0%	2.6%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	57.6%	73.5%	71.0%	76.7%	86.5%	83.7%	89.2%
Number in Cohort	33	34	38	30	37	43	37

^{*} First-time, full-time degree seeking transfers. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1997-2002 Cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 23

First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

Fall 1997 - Fall 2003 Cohorts

UIUC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
White							
Percent Graduated	82.3%	81.5%	81.9%	82.6%	83.5%	82.9%	81.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	1.7%	0.9%	1.7%	0.9%	1.5%	1.6%	1.6%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	84.0%	82.4%	83.6%	83.5%	85.0%	84.5%	82.9%
Number in Cohort	845	801	838	823	826	799	745
Nonresident Alien							
Percent Graduated	81.6%	92.2%	92.2%	88.7%	86.7%	85.0%	76.6%
Percent Still Enrolled	2.6%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	3.8%	2.1%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	84.2%	92.2%	92.2%	88.7%	86.7%	88.8%	78.7%
Number in Cohort	38	51	51	62	60	80	94
Unknown							
Percent Graduated	73.9%	67.7%	65.2%	77.8%	93.3%	66.7%	71.2%
Percent Still Enrolled	4.4%	6.5%	4.4%	5.6%	0.0%	7.4%	3.9%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	78.3%	74.2%	69.6%	83.4%	93.3%	74.1%	75.1%
Number in Cohort	23	31	23	18	30	27	52
All Students							
Percent Graduated	79.3%	80.1%	81.6%	82.9%	84.1%	82.1%	80.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	2.0%	1.0%	1.7%	1.0%	1.3%	1.9%	1.6%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	81.3%	81.1%	83.3%	83.9%	85.4%	84.0%	82.1%
Number in Cohort	1,069	1,065	1,070	1,061	1,087	1,082	1,085

^{*} First-time, full-time degree seeking transfers. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1997-2002 Cohorts, Planning and Budgeting, Enterprise Data Warehouse.

Table 24
Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
First-Time Freshmen	2,692	3,015	2,942	2,716	2,776	2,852	3,291
Other First-Year	1,600	1,606	1,716	1,584	1,298	1,238	1,197
Second-Year	2,999	3,172	2,745	2,762	2,599	2,527	2,837
Third-Year	3,502	3,482	3,428	3,292	3,420	3,252	3,256
Fourth-Year and Beyond	5,035	5,198	5,112	5,048	4,936	5,075	4,984
Nondegree	59	70	69	60	121	62	107
Subtotal	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672
Graduate							
First-Time Graduate	2,062	2,101	2,012	1,664	1,783	1,914	2,148
Other Graduate	4,314	4,691	4,855	4,852	4,715	4,569	4,724
Nondegree	444	528	563	677	906	831	846
Subtotal	6,820	7,320	7,430	7,193	7,404	7,314	7,718
Professional							
First-Time Professional	567	559	567	539	556	593	541
Other Professional	1,681	1,716	1,755	1,671	1,702	1,731	1,816
Subtotal	2,248	2,275	2,322	2,210	2,258	2,324	2,357
Campus Total	24,955	26,138	25,764	24,865	24,812	24,644	25,747

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 25
Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type

Fall 2001 - Fall 2007 UIC Campus

Student Type	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshmen	2,692	3,015	2,942	2,716	2,776	2,852	3,291
First-Time Transfers 1,5		1,973	1,245	1,386	1,307	1,283	1,651
Continuing Students	11,606	11,555	11,825	11,360	11,067	10,871	10,730
Undergraduate Total	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 26
Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	43	37	33	34	37	45	35
Asian/Pacific Islander	3,731	3,979	3,934	3,849	3,679	3,590	3,633
Black	1,514	1,578	1,455	1,381	1,360	1,310	1,367
Hispanic	2,695	2,677	2,576	2,514	2,499	2,450	2,576
White	7,036	7,380	7,044	6,655	6,561	6,602	7,006
Nonresident Alien	295	250	211	174	210	230	253
Unknown	573	642	759	855	804	779	802
Subtotal	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	12	15	17	20	23	25	17
Asian/Pacific Islander	431	534	546	539	528	537	606
Black	576	647	627	562	632	624	614
Hispanic	479	522	510	488	493	426	484
White	3,253	3,368	3,491	3,462	3,678	3,652	3,712
Nonresident Alien	1,812	1,915	1,835	1,712	1,673	1,727	1,909
Unknown	257	319	404	410	377	323	376
Subtotal	6,820	7,320	7,430	7,193	7,404	7,314	7,718
Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	9	8	6	8	8	7	5
Asian/Pacific Islander	751	776	805	749	736	748	753
Black	167	158	158	158	164	170	185
Hispanic	185	169	168	161	188	221	225
White	1,087	1,113	1,121	1,068	1,087	1,080	1,081
Nonresident Alien	14	16	17	14	20	18	18
Unknown	35	35	47	52	55	80	90
Subtotal	2,248	2,275	2,322	2,210	2,258	2,324	2,357
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	64	60	56	62	68	77	57
Asian/Pacific Islander	4,913	5,289	5,285	5,137	4,943	4,875	4,992
Black	2,257	2,383	2,240	2,101	2,156	2,104	2,166
Hispanic	3,359	3,368	3,254	3,163	3,180	3,097	3,285
White	11,376	11,861	11,656	11,185	11,326	11,334	11,799
Nonresident Alien	2,121	2,181	2,063	1,900	1,903	1,975	2,180
Unknown	865	996	1,210	1,317	1,236	1,182	1,268
Total	24,955	26,138	25,764	24,865	24,812	24,644	25,747

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 27

Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.2%
Asian/Pacific Islander	23.5%	24.1%	24.6%	24.9%	24.3%	23.9%	23.2%
Black	9.5%	9.5%	9.1%	8.9%	9.0%	8.7%	8.7%
Hispanic	17.0%	16.2%	16.1%	16.3%	16.5%	16.3%	16.4%
White	44.3%	44.6%	44.0%	43.0%	43.3%	44.0%	44.7%
Nonresident Alien	1.9%	1.5%	1.3%	1.1%	1.4%	1.5%	1.6%
Unknown	3.6%	3.9%	4.7%	5.5%	5.3%	5.2%	5.1%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.2%
Asian/Pacific Islander	6.3%	7.3%	7.3%	7.5%	7.1%	7.3%	7.9%
Black	8.4%	8.8%	8.4%	7.8%	8.5%	8.5%	8.0%
Hispanic	7.0%	7.1%	6.9%	6.8%	6.7%	5.8%	6.3%
White	47.7%	46.0%	47.0%	48.1%	49.7%	49.9%	48.1%
Nonresident Alien	26.6%	26.2%	24.7%	23.8%	22.6%	23.6%	24.7%
Unknown	3.8%	4.4%	5.4%	5.7%	5.1%	4.4%	4.9%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.2%
Asian/Pacific Islander	33.4%	34.1%	34.7%	33.9%	32.6%	32.2%	31.9%
Black	7.4%	6.9%	6.8%	7.1%	7.3%	7.3%	7.8%
Hispanic	8.2%	7.4%	7.2%	7.3%	8.3%	9.5%	9.5%
White	48.4%	48.9%	48.3%	48.3%	48.1%	46.5%	45.9%
Nonresident Alien	0.6%	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.9%	0.8%	0.8%
Unknown	1.6%	1.5%	2.0%	2.4%	2.4%	3.4%	3.8%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.2%
Asian/Pacific Islander	19.7%	20.2%	20.5%	20.7%	19.9%	19.8%	19.4%
Black	9.0%	9.1%	8.7%	8.4%	8.7%	8.5%	8.4%
Hispanic	13.5%	12.9%	12.6%	12.7%	12.8%	12.6%	12.8%
White	45.6%	45.4%	45.2%	45.0%	45.6%	46.0%	45.8%
Nonresident Alien	8.5%	8.3%	8.0%	7.6%	7.7%	8.0%	8.5%
Unknown	3.5%	3.8%	4.7%	5.3%	5.0%	4.8%	4.9%
Total	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Total may not equal 100.0% due to roundingEnrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 28
Enrollment by Level and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Male	7,154	7,450	7,242	7,077	7,048	6,961	7,370
Female	8,733	9,093	8,770	8,385	8,102	8,045	8,302
Subtotal	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672
Graduate							
Male	2,924	3,028	3,079	2,971	2,980	2,955	3,102
Female	3,896	4,292	4,351	4,222	4,424	4,359	4,616
Subtotal	6,820	7,320	7,430	7,193	7,404	7,314	7,718
Professional							
Male	1,114	1,103	1,088	1,029	1,045	1,063	1,090
Female	1,134	1,172	1,234	1,181	1,213	1,261	1,267
Subtotal	2,248	2,275	2,322	2,210	2,258	2,324	2,357
Campus Total	24,955	26,138	25,764	24,865	24,812	24,644	25,747

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 29
Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Full-Time	14,085	14,656	14,276	13,934	13,733	13,678	14,438
Part-Time	1,802	1,887	1,736	1,528	1,417	1,328	1,234
Subtotal	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672
Graduate							
Full-Time	3,916	4,245	4,205	4,219	4,265	4,284	4,634
Part-Time	2,904	3,075	3,225	2,974	3,139	3,030	3,084
Subtotal	6,820	7,320	7,430	7,193	7,404	7,314	7,718
Professional							
Full-Time	2,207	2,223	2,267	2,168	2,216	2,268	2,288
Part-Time	41	52	55	42	42	56	69
Subtotal	2,248	2,275	2,322	2,210	2,258	2,324	2,357
Campus Total							
Full-Time	20,208	21,124	20,748	20,321	20,214	20,230	21,360
Part-Time	4,747	5,014	5,016	4,544	4,598	4,414	4,387
Total	24,955	26,138	25,764	24,865	24,812	24,644	25,747

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 30

First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency*
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Student Type/Residency	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshman							
IL Resident	2,589	2,933	2,856	2,640	2,673	2,739	3,175
Out-Of-State	71	66	66	56	55	70	77
Nonresident Alien	31	16	14	20	48	43	39
Unknown	1	0	6	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	2,692	3,015	2,942	2,716	2,776	2,852	3,291
First-Time Transfer							
IL Resident	1,480	1,837	1,153	1,331	1,240	1,207	1,582
Out-Of-State	66	86	43	34	30	36	33
Nonresident Alien	41	45	44	21	37	40	36
Unknown	2	5	5	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	1,589	1,973	1,245	1,386	1,307	1,283	1,651
First-Time Graduate							
IL Resident	1,281	1,442	1,439	1,126	1,191	1,229	1,368
Out-Of-State	228	210	187	168	183	172	177
Nonresident Alien	550	449	381	370	409	513	603
Unknown	3	0	5	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	2,062	2,101	2,012	1,664	1,783	1,914	2,148
First-Time Professional							
IL Resident	480	475	478	474	479	525	490
Out-Of-State	82	80	83	63	74	66	45
Nonresident Alien	5	4	6	2	3	2	6
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	567	559	567	539	556	593	541

^{*} Residency based on permanent address.

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 31
Enrollment by Level and Age
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Under 18	77	79	67	57	73	70	53
18 - 19	4,257	4,540	4,582	4,318	4,143	4,231	4,808
20 - 21	5,061	5,334	5,055	4,974	4,917	4,785	4,804
22 - 24	4,141	4,248	4,159	4,108	4,039	3,928	3,988
25 - 29	1,519	1,517	1,388	1,293	1,304	1,341	1,361
30 - 34	440	438	406	365	357	343	362
35 - 39	188	169	153	158	167	157	144
40 - 49	157	146	144	145	118	105	108
50 - 64	39	54	40	35	27	44	40
65 and Over	4	3	4	3	4	2	2
Age Unknown	4	15	14	6	1	0	2
Subtotal	15,887	16,543	16,012	15,462	15,150	15,006	15,672
Graduate							
Under 18	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18 - 19	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
20 - 21	48	45	38	34	38	52	44
22 - 24	1,280	1,356	1,305	1,188	1,309	1,282	1,497
25 - 29	2,333	2,612	2,680	2,637	2,659	2,637	2,722
30 - 34	1,350	1,436	1,496	1,463	1,471	1,455	1,561
35 - 39	660	688	694	713	717	739	727
40 - 49	772	777	797	764	768	726	738
50 - 64	357	384	396	382	434	413	412
65 and Over	12	11	15	9	6	9	16
Age Unknown	8	11	9	3	2	0	1
Subtotal	6,820	7,320	7,430	7,193	7,404	7,314	7,718

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 31

UIC Enrollment by Level and Age (Continued)

Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIC Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Professional							
Under 18	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18 - 19	3	2	0	0	1	2	2
20 - 21	137	129	117	104	92	77	70
22 - 24	922	1,007	986	897	949	950	909
25 - 29	893	869	945	956	932	972	1,053
30 - 34	196	175	187	193	214	234	239
35 - 39	59	55	53	38	43	60	57
40 - 49	33	35	30	20	25	25	24
50 - 64	5	3	4	2	2	3	2
65 and Over	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Age Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
Subtotal	2,248	2,275	2,322	2,210	2,258	2,324	2,357
Campus Total							
Under 18	77	79	67	57	73	70	53
18 - 19	4,260	4,542	4,582	4,318	4,144	4,234	4,810
20 - 21	5,246	5,508	5,210	5,112	5,047	4,914	4,918
22 - 24	6,343	6,611	6,450	6,193	6,297	6,160	6,394
25 - 29	4,745	4,998	5,013	4,886	4,895	4,950	5,136
30 - 34	1,986	2,049	2,089	2,021	2,042	2,032	2,162
35 - 39	907	912	900	909	927	956	928
40 - 49	962	958	971	929	911	856	870
50 - 64	401	441	440	419	463	460	454
65 and Over	16	14	19	12	10	11	18
Age Unknown	12	26	23	9	3	1	4
Total	24,955	26,138	25,764	24,865	24,812	24,644	25,747

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 32
Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIC Campus

					Race/E	thnicity			
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
00	Undeclared/unclassified	4	801	301	693	1,200	61	148	3,208
04	Architecture and related services	2	56	26	77	259	9	15	444
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	0	2	18	30	24	1	1	76
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	14	11	11	66	0	5	107
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	3	71	22	44	140	10	15	305
13	Education	1	71	32	121	319	2	29	575
14	Engineering	5	366	100	211	682	22	74	1,460
15	Engineering technologies/technicians	0	1	2	3	5	0	0	11
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	1	7	5	46	60	2	6	127
23	English language and literature/letters	1	46	41	50	195	0	25	358
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	2	820	195	226	640	38	105	2,026
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	43	16	22	63	2	10	157
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	25	5	10	44	0	3	87
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	1	116	43	58	270	3	22	513
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	12	5	3	32	0	2	54
40	Physical sciences	2	130	34	54	219	5	30	474
42	Psychology	2	235	149	205	569	8	64	1,232
43	Security and protective services	0	12	25	93	112	1	7	250
45	Social sciences	0	145	95	158	460	13	63	934
50	Visual and performing arts	5	37	47	80	253	8	32	462
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	79	39	32	267	14	21	452
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	4	528	149	319	1,022	54	108	2,184
54	History	1	16	7	30	105	0	17	176
	Undergraduate Total	35	3,633	1,367	2,576	7,006	253	802	15,672

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 33

Graduate and Professional Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIC Campus

			1 92 90 68 355 14 100 720 1 16 28 26 193 8 15 287 0 3 0 1 12 4 0 20 0 0 2 2 19 9 1 33 0 7 2 4 40 203 3 259 2 39 90 84 409 39 40 703 1 64 18 18 154 385 15 655								
		Am. Ind./	Asian			1	Nonresident				
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total		
	Graduate										
00	Undeclared/unclassified	1	92	90	68	355	14	100	720		
04	Architecture and related services	1	16	28	26	193	8	15	287		
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	0	3	0	1	12	4	0	20		
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	0	2	2	19	9	1	33		
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	7	2	4	40	203	3	259		
13	Education	2	39	90	84	409	39	40	703		
14	Engineering	1	64	18	18	154	385	15	655		
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	7	1	14	65	31	2	120		
23	English language and literature/letters	0	9	9	6	96	8	1	129		
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	22	14	11	127	149	3	326		
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	10	4	6	59	50	4	134		
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	1	1	1	8	3	1	15		
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	0	4	1	1	20	7	0	33		
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	2	0	2	20	10	0	34		
40	Physical sciences	1	8	6	5	65	131	4	220		
42	Psychology	0	9	10	8	93	14	1	135		
43	Security and protective services	0	2	10	6	44	5	3	70		
44	Public administration and social service professions	4	27	88	64	354	23	35	595		
45	Social sciences	2	17	23	16	136	78	9	281		
50	Visual and performing arts	0	5	4	6	72	10	6	103		
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	4	198	174	106	1,045	220	63	1,810		
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	0	63	33	24	257	505	68	950		
54	History	0	1	6	5	69	3	2	86		
	Graduate Total	17	606	614	484	3,712	1,909	376	7,718		
	Professional										
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	5	753	185	225	1,081	18	90	2,357		
	Professional Total	5	753	185	225	1,081	18	90	2,357		

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 34

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Bachelor's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	7	10	8	9	6	8	9
Asian/Pacific Islander	678	680	736	761	794	815	851
Black	256	253	241	273	265	208	227
Hispanic	438	495	490	458	446	429	436
White	1,610	1,560	1,598	1,575	1,497	1,542	1,577
Nonresident Alien	75	74	74	70	52	60	51
Unknown	110	110	114	116	89	122	135
Subtotal	3,174	3,182	3,261	3,262	3,149	3,184	3,286
Master's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	4	0	4	5	5	4	5
Asian/Pacific Islander	122	119	113	149	164	137	123
Black	117	121	137	134	145	103	138
Hispanic	92	100	101	130	128	112	113
White	763	738	779	756	840	889	864
Nonresident Alien	538	565	611	636	453	432	431
Unknown	56	45	63	69	50	88	63
Subtotal	1,692	1,688	1,808	1,879	1,785	1,765	1,737
Doctorate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	2	1	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	11	10	13	21	25	27	15
Black	7	8	17	14	13	17	17
Hispanic	1	8	7	10	13	8	8
White	91	74	88	112	127	130	139
Nonresident Alien	79	70	93	71	105	128	137
Unknown	6	7	7	5	1	0	1
Subtotal	195	177	225	233	286	311	317

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 34

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIC Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Professional							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	1	3	3	2	3	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	137	154	170	174	181	166	191
Black	44	48	33	30	30	39	41
Hispanic	35	42	39	33	47	30	45
White	239	244	218	263	237	251	253
Nonresident Alien	7	3	4	3	4	2	7
Unknown	5	9	9	9	2	5	8
Subtotal	468	501	476	515	503	496	545
First-Professional Certificates							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	4	2	7	7	5	2	6
Black	1	2	1	1	0	1	3
Hispanic	0	0	0	1	1	1	2
White	12	14	7	8	14	14	15
Nonresident Alien	6	2	5	5	5	7	8
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	23	20	20	23	25	25	34
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	12	11	15	18	15	16	14
Asian/Pacific Islander	952	965	1,039	1,112	1,169	1,147	1,186
Black	425	432	429	452	453	368	426
Hispanic	566	645	637	632	635	580	604
White	2,715	2,630	2,690	2,714	2,715	2,826	2,848
Nonresident Alien	705	714	787	785	619	629	634
Unknown	177	171	193	199	142	215	207
Total	5,552	5,568	5,790	5,912	5,748	5,781	5,919

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 35

Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIC Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Bachelor's							
Male	1,367	1,391	1,416	1,403	1,343	1,431	1,501
Female	1,807	1,791	1,845	1,859	1,806	1,753	1,785
Subtotal	3,174	3,182	3,261	3,262	3,149	3,184	3,286
Master's							
Male	661	689	757	807	698	715	699
Female	1,031	999	1,051	1,072	1,087	1,050	1,038
Subtotal	1,692	1,688	1,808	1,879	1,785	1,765	1,737
Doctorate							
Male	106	94	117	117	132	141	157
Female	89	83	108	116	154	170	160
Subtotal	195	177	225	233	286	311	317
First-Professional							
Male	228	244	236	253	226	244	245
Female	240	257	240	262	277	252	300
Subtotal	468	501	476	515	503	496	545
First-Professional Certificates							
Male	17	15	11	13	16	14	15
Female	6	5	9	10	9	11	19
Subtotal	23	20	20	23	25	25	34
Campus Total							
Male	2,379	2,433	2,537	2,593	2,415	2,545	2,617
Female	3,173	3,135	3,253	3,319	3,333	3,236	3,302
Total	5,552	5,568	5,790	5,912	5,748	5,781	5,919

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 36

Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIC Campus

CIP Code	Program Name	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
04	Architecture and related services	74	69	87	92	54	77	89
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	13	8	11	14	16	16	27
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	0	78	80	69	58	74
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	60	62	210	153	102	73	62
13	Education	164	142	149	159	190	149	168
14	Engineering	342	343	318	324	310	313	286
15	Engineering technologies/technicians	0	0	4	0	3	1	0
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	57	41	29	44	43	27	35
23	English language and literature/letters	286	276	170	172	99	110	118
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	2	2	2	0	0	0
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	253	262	271	322	334	382	388
27	Mathematics and statistics	21	19	21	27	29	36	25
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	54	50	76	59	32	39	31
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	74	105	88	78	65	66	85
38	Philosophy and religious studies	15	20	15	18	15	20	15
40	Physical sciences	36	27	24	31	32	34	58
42	Psychology	352	294	296	298	297	341	379
43	Security and protective services	104	97	137	121	133	136	141
44	Public administration and social service professions	32	43	48	48	44	1	0
45	Social sciences	238	260	232	248	236	261	297
50	Visual and performing arts	133	149	135	156	120	139	127
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	294	282	278	229	244	246	253
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	669	672	566	577	621	594	554
54	History	0	0	45	54	61	65	74
	Total	3,271	3,223	3,290	3,306	3,149	3,184	3,286

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 37

Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIC Campus

CIP Code	Program Name	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
	Graduate							
04	Architecture and related services	83	87	122	88	81	109	103
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	9	7	10	6	6	3	4
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	0	0	4	4	4	1
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	44	85	79	31	62	111
13	Education	215	220	204	253	302	278	240
14	Engineering	275	186	204	267	215	221	166
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	25	25	24	26	35	35	37
23	English language and literature/letters	39	33	32	34	37	27	36
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	33	26	47	45	68	58	53
27	Mathematics and statistics	83	62	41	43	37	47	59
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	25	21	13	18	9	14	11
38	Philosophy and religious studies	5	3	4	2	5	10	8
40	Physical sciences	57	44	42	28	39	46	49
42	Psychology	20	14	23	23	24	22	41
43	Security and protective services	23	25	23	26	21	27	25
44	Public administration and social service professions	245	254	247	238	246	252	248
45	Social sciences	65	53	46	43	47	56	58
50	Visual and performing arts	29	40	30	25	36	28	26
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	305	297	323	343	387	398	370
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	351	424	495	512	423	369	395
54	History	0	0	18	9	18	10	13
	Graduate Total	1,887	1,865	2,033	2,112	2,071	2,076	2,054
	First-Professional							
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	468	501	476	515	503	496	545
	First-Professional Total	468	501	476	515	503	496	545
	First-Professional Certificates							
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	23	20	20	23	25	25	34
	First-Professional Certificates Total	23	20	20	23	25	25	34

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 38

Baccalaureate Degrees Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2007
UIC Campus

			Race/Ethnicity								
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident	t			
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total		
04	Architecture and related services	1	11	0	12	61	1	3	89		
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	0	1	5	11	8	0	2	27		
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	7	7	13	39	3	5	74		
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	17	4	5	34	1	1	62		
13	Education	0	29	9	38	86	0	6	168		
14	Engineering	0	85	19	30	138	6	8	286		
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	4	0	15	13	1	2	35		
23	English language and literature/letters	1	13	11	9	76	2	6	118		
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	206	10	27	121	8	16	388		
27	Mathematics and statistics	0	13	2	1	8	1	0	25		
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	0	13	2	4	9	2	1	31		
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	1	18	9	5	46	3	3	85		
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	4	2	1	7	0	1	15		
40	Physical sciences	0	17	4	5	26	1	5	58		
42	Psychology	3	121	28	54	161	3	9	379		
43	Security and protective services	0	10	15	55	54	0	7	141		
45	Social sciences	0	57	39	42	143	3	13	297		
50	Visual and performing arts	1	9	9	21	80	3	4	127		
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	51	11	18	160	2	11	253		
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	0	157	37	60	260	11	29	554		
54	History	2	8	4	10	47	0	3	74		
	Total	9	851	227	436	1,577	51	135	3,286		

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 39

Graduate and Professional Degrees and Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2007
UIC Campus

		Race/Ethnicity Am. Ind./ Asian/ Nonresident							
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident	8 4 1 0 1 0 95 1 6 21 83 2 10 5 1 0 28 0 36 0 3 0 3 0 25 0 5 0 0 1 6 7 17 1 3 0 52 2 185 20 0 0 568 64	
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
	Graduate								
04	Architecture and related services	0	6	10	4	71	8	4	103
05	Area, ethnic, cultural, and gender studies	0	0	0	0	3	1	0	4
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	1
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	4	1	0	10	95	1	111
13	Education	0	17	32	34	130	6	21	240
14	Engineering	0	15	6	7	53	83	2	166
16	Foreign languages, literatures, and linguistics	0	2	0	5	15	10	5	37
23	English language and literature/letters	0	1	1	3	30	1	0	36
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	4	3	0	18	28	0	53
27	Mathematics and statistics	0	2	0	3	18	36	0	59
31	Parks, recreation, leisure, and fitness studies	0	1	0	0	7	3	0	11
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	0	0	1	4	3	0	8
40	Physical sciences	0	3	0	2	19	25	0	49
42	Psychology	0	1	2	4	29	5	0	41
43	Security and protective services	0	1	2	1	20	0	1	25
44	Public administration and social service professions	2	5	42	30	156	6	7	248
45	Social sciences	0	2	5	2	31	17	1	58
50	Visual and performing arts	0	3	1	2	17	3	0	26
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	36	40	13	227	52	2	370
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	3	35	10	9	133	185	20	395
54	History	0	0	0	1	12	0	0	13
	Graduate Total	5	138	155	121	1,003	568	64	2,054
	First-Professional								
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	191	41	45	253	7	8	545
	First-Professional Total	0	191	41	45	253	7	8	545
	First-Professional Certificates								
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	6	3	2	15	8	0	34
	First-Professional Certificates Total	0	6	3	2	15	8	0	34

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 40

First-Time Freshman Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1994 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1994 AS OF 1998	1995 AS OF 1999	1996 AS OF 2000	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
Nace/Elimicity	1990	1333	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2003	2000	2001
Black										
Percent Graduated	4.2%	5.3%	7.8%	6.7%	7.6%	8.3%	9.4%	7.0%	6.1%	9.7%
Percent Still Enrolled	25.3%	29.6%	30.2%	34.3%	31.2%	37.4%	35.0%	22.6%	26.7%	35.1%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	29.5%	34.9%	38.0%	41.0%	38.8%	45.7%	44.4%	29.6%	32.8%	44.8%
Number in Cohort	336	304	321	356	327	254	286	257	326	259
American Indian/Alaskan Native										
Percent Graduated	12.5%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	16.7%	28.6%	0.0%	0.0%	20.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	37.5%	0.0%	30.0%	50.0%	40.0%	66.7%	14.3%	33.3%	25.0%	10.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	50.0%	0.0%	30.0%	50.0%	40.0%	83.4%	42.9%	33.3%	25.0%	30.0%
Number in Cohort	8	3	10	10	5	6	7	6	4	10
Asian/Pacific Islander										
Percent Graduated	8.1%	13.6%	20.5%	18.4%	17.6%	22.0%	22.9%	25.3%	25.5%	31.1%
Percent Still Enrolled	45.9%	44.4%	39.5%	44.2%	42.9%	43.9%	44.6%	36.7%	36.9%	34.6%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	54.0%	58.0%	60.0%	62.6%	60.5%	65.9%	67.5%	62.0%	62.4%	65.7%
Number in Cohort	615	565	663	746	784	695	838	774	842	855
Hispanic										
Percent Graduated	3.5%	3.5%	7.1%	5.5%	5.7%	7.1%	7.0%	8.2%	7.3%	6.8%
Percent Still Enrolled	41.2%	47.7%	45.6%	45.8%	45.5%	48.3%	45.8%	41.5%	36.6%	39.3%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	44.7%	51.2%	52.7%	51.3%	51.2%	55.4%	52.8%	49.7%	43.9%	46.1%
Number in Cohort	570	516	496	531	528	472	487	429	494	488

^{*} First-time, full-time four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1994-2003 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 40

First-Time Freshman Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 1994 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1994 AS OF 1998	1995 AS OF 1999	1996 AS OF 2000	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
White										
Percent Graduated	12.1%	14.2%	14.8%	16.5%	16.0%	20.6%	23.0%	21.6%	19.3%	22.7%
Percent Still Enrolled	37.6%	35.8%	37.7%	37.9%	37.5%	37.4%	36.3%	36.1%	33.9%	36.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	49.7%	50.0%	52.5%	54.4%	53.5%	58.0%	59.3%	57.7%	53.2%	59.1%
Number in Cohort	963	1,048	1,208	1,134	1,178	1,065	1,110	1,109	1,202	1,124
Nonresident Alien										
Percent Graduated	13.0%	19.2%	47.4%	26.3%	28.0%	23.1%	30.4%	19.4%	25.0%	42.9%
Percent Still Enrolled	39.1%	38.5%	42.1%	21.1%	32.0%	15.4%	39.1%	29.0%	18.8%	7.1%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	52.1%	57.7%	89.5%	47.4%	60.0%	38.5%	69.5%	48.4%	43.8%	50.0%
Number in Cohort	23	26	19	19	25	26	23	31	16	14
Unknown										
Percent Graduated	3.5%	14.1%	15.6%	14.9%	19.0%	9.2%	16.3%	26.7%	24.4%	21.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	33.3%	46.5%	35.6%	39.4%	44.0%	43.9%	35.9%	26.7%	29.0%	34.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	36.8%	60.6%	51.2%	54.3%	63.0%	53.1%	52.2%	53.4%	53.4%	55.8%
Number in Cohort	57	71	90	94	100	98	92	86	131	192
All Students										
Percent Graduated	8.0%	10.9%	14.2%	13.7%	13.8%	16.9%	18.7%	19.2%	17.9%	21.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	38.7%	39.7%	38.6%	40.5%	39.8%	41.2%	40.2%	35.4%	34.1%	35.9%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	46.7%	50.6%	52.8%	54.2%	53.6%	58.1%	58.9%	54.6%	52.0%	57.2%
Number in Cohort	2,572	2,533	2,807	2,890	2,947	2,616	2,843	2,692	3,015	2,942

^{*} First-time, full-time four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Data Sources: 1994-2003 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 41

First-Time Freshman Five Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1994 - Fall 2002 Cohorts

UIC Campus

Dane (Ethericia)	1994 AS OF	1995 AS OF	1996 AS OF	1997 AS OF	1998 AS OF	1999 AS OF	2000 AS OF	2001 AS OF	2002 AS OF
Race/Ethnicity	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Black									
Percent Graduated	16.1%	16.1%	21.8%	21.3%	22.6%	25.2%	28.3%	21.4%	19.6%
Percent Still Enrolled	10.7%	16.1%	13.4%	15.4%	12.8%	18.1%	12.2%	7.0%	10.4%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	26.8%	32.2%	35.2%	36.7%	35.4%	43.3%	40.5%	28.4%	30.0%
Number in Cohort	336	304	321	356	327	254	286	257	326
American Indian/Alaskan Native									
Percent Graduated	37.5%	0.0%	0.0%	20.0%	20.0%	33.3%	42.9%	16.7%	25.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	12.5%	0.0%	30.0%	30.0%	20.0%	33.3%	0.0%	16.7%	0.0%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	50.0%	0.0%	30.0%	50.0%	40.0%	66.6%	42.9%	33.4%	25.0%
Number in Cohort	8	3	10	10	5	6	7	6	4
Asian/Pacific Islander									
Percent Graduated	26.7%	37.9%	42.7%	41.0%	40.7%	47.3%	48.8%	48.3%	50.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	22.0%	17.9%	14.5%	19.0%	17.2%	16.4%	16.2%	11.6%	10.6%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	48.7%	55.8%	57.2%	60.0%	57.9%	63.7%	65.0%	59.9%	60.6%
Number in Cohort	615	565	663	746	784	695	838	774	842
	010	000	000	7 40	704	000	000	77-	042
Hispanic									
Percent Graduated	19.1%	22.5%	27.4%	27.9%	27.3%	31.8%	28.7%	32.2%	30.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	21.8%	25.2%	21.6%	19.8%	20.1%	20.1%	21.1%	15.9%	13.6%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	40.9%	47.7%	49.0%	47.7%	47.4%	51.9%	49.8%	48.1%	43.6%
Number in Cohort	570	516	496	531	528	472	487	429	494

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fifth year. Data Sources: 1994-2002 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 41

First-Time Freshman Five Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

Fall 1994 - Fall 2002 Cohorts

UIC Campus

	1994 AS OF	1995 AS OF	1996 AS OF	1997 AS OF	1998 AS OF	1999 AS OF	2000 AS OF	2001 AS OF	2002 AS OF
Race/Ethnicity	1999	2000	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
White									
Percent Graduated	33.4%	33.1%	36.8%	40.5%	37.9%	42.9%	43.8%	44.7%	43.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	13.4%	15.6%	14.3%	12.9%	12.6%	12.7%	13.5%	10.4%	9.2%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	46.8%	48.7%	51.1%	53.4%	50.5%	55.6%	57.3%	55.1%	52.2%
Number in Cohort	963	1,048	1,208	1,134	1,178	1,065	1,110	1,109	1,202
Nonresident Alien									
Percent Graduated	39.1%	30.8%	68.4%	31.6%	56.0%	30.8%	43.5%	35.5%	56.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	13.0%	23.1%	10.5%	15.8%	4.0%	7.7%	17.4%	6.5%	0.0%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	52.1%	53.9%	78.9%	47.4%	60.0%	38.5%	60.9%	42.0%	56.3%
Number in Cohort	23	26	19	19	25	26	23	31	16
Unknown									
Percent Graduated	14.0%	35.2%	32.2%	37.2%	38.0%	32.7%	34.8%	40.7%	42.7%
Percent Still Enrolled	19.3%	23.9%	14.4%	16.0%	21.0%	16.3%	17.4%	10.5%	8.4%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	33.3%	59.1%	46.6%	53.2%	59.0%	49.0%	52.2%	51.2%	51.1%
Number in Cohort	57	71	90	94	100	98	92	86	131
All Students									
Percent Graduated	26.0%	30.0%	34.7%	35.7%	35.2%	39.8%	40.8%	41.2%	40.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	17.1%	18.4%	15.6%	16.2%	15.4%	15.7%	15.6%	11.3%	10.3%
5 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	43.1%	48.4%	50.3%	51.9%	50.6%	55.5%	56.4%	52.5%	50.6%
Number in Cohort	2,572	2,533	2,807	2,890	2,947	2,616	2,843	2,692	3,015

^{*} First-time, full-time, four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fifth year. Data Sources: 1994-2002 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 42
First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1991 - Fall 2001 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1991 AS OF 1997	1992 AS OF 1998	1993 AS OF 1999	1994 AS OF 2000	1995 AS OF 2001	1996 AS OF 2002	1997 AS OF 2003	1998 AS OF 2004	1999 AS OF 2005	2000 AS OF 2006	2001 AS OF 2007
Black											
Percent Graduated	19.6%	26.1%	17.4%	21.7%	25.7%	27.7%	28.4%	30.0%	35.8%	34.3%	24.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	4.2%	4.6%	4.0%	3.0%	5.3%	4.7%	3.9%	3.4%	3.1%	4.5%	3.9%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	23.8%	30.7%	21.4%	24.7%	31.0%	32.4%	32.3%	33.4%	38.9%	38.8%	28.4%
Number in Cohort	306	303	298	336	304	321	356	327	254	286	257
American Indian/Alaskan Native											
Percent Graduated	33.3%	25.0%	0.0%	37.5%	0.0%	20.0%	20.0%	40.0%	50.0%	42.9%	33.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	12.5%	0.0%	10.0%	10.0%	0.0%	16.7%	0.0%	0.0%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	33.3%	25.0%	0.0%	50.0%	0.0%	30.0%	30.0%	40.0%	66.7%	42.9%	33.3%
Number in Cohort	6	4	7	8	3	10	10	5	6	7	6
Asian/Pacific Islander											
Percent Graduated	33.5%	39.1%	37.6%	39.7%	50.6%	51.1%	52.1%	51.4%	56.5%	58.4%	55.8%
Percent Still Enrolled	7.6%	7.4%	6.0%	5.7%	3.4%	5.3%	5.5%	5.5%	5.5%	5.0%	4.9%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	41.1%	46.5%	43.6%	45.4%	54.0%	56.4%	57.6%	56.9%	62.0%	63.4%	60.7%
Number in Cohort	513	583	655	615	565	663	746	784	695	838	774
Hispanic											
Percent Graduated	25.2%	28.0%	30.6%	30.4%	35.3%	39.9%	37.7%	36.4%	41.5%	40.0%	42.2%
Percent Still Enrolled	8.5%	8.0%	6.9%	7.9%	8.5%	7.1%	7.0%	8.3%	7.4%	8.0%	6.1%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	33.7%	36.0%	37.5%	38.3%	43.8%	47.0%	44.7%	44.7%	48.9%	48.0%	48.3%
Number in Cohort	507	574	578	570	516	496	531	528	472	487	429

^{*} First-time, full-time four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of sixth year. Data Sources: 1991-2001 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 42
First-Time Freshman Six Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 1991 - Fall 2001 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1991 AS OF 1997	1992 AS OF 1998	1993 AS OF 1999	1994 AS OF 2000	1995 AS OF 2001	1996 AS OF 2002	1997 AS OF 2003	1998 AS OF 2004	1999 AS OF 2005	2000 AS OF 2006	2001 AS OF 2007
White											
Percent Graduated	33.1%	39.3%	40.2%	41.3%	41.4%	43.6%	47.5%	44.7%	50.5%	50.7%	52.1%
Percent Still Enrolled	4.6%	3.9%	4.9%	4.0%	5.4%	5.7%	4.3%	4.2%	3.9%	5.4%	3.6%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	37.7%	43.2%	45.1%	45.3%	46.8%	49.3%	51.8%	48.9%	54.4%	56.1%	55.7%
Number in Cohort	1,030	1,086	1,072	963	1,048	1,208	1,134	1,178	1,065	1,110	1,109
Nonresident Alien											
Percent Graduated	48.3%	29.2%	40.7%	47.8%	46.2%	78.9%	42.1%	60.0%	34.6%	56.5%	54.8%
Percent Still Enrolled	6.9%	0.0%	7.4%	4.3%	0.0%	0.0%	5.3%	0.0%	3.8%	4.3%	3.2%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	55.2%	29.2%	48.1%	52.1%	46.2%	78.9%	47.4%	60.0%	38.4%	60.8%	58.0%
Number in Cohort	29	24	27	23	26	19	19	25	26	23	31
Unknown											
Percent Graduated	40.2%	30.1%	42.5%	22.8%	46.5%	37.8%	45.7%	49.0%	38.8%	43.5%	50.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	5.7%	7.5%	4.1%	5.3%	8.5%	7.8%	3.2%	8.0%	9.2%	6.5%	1.2%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	45.9%	37.6%	46.6%	28.1%	55.0%	45.6%	48.9%	57.0%	48.0%	50.0%	51.2%
Number in Cohort	122	93	73	57	71	90	94	100	98	92	86
All Students											
Percent Graduated	30.5%	34.9%	35.0%	35.6%	40.5%	42.9%	44.4%	43.6%	48.5%	49.3%	48.9%
Percent Still Enrolled	6.0%	5.7%	5.5%	5.2%	5.6%	5.8%	5.1%	5.3%	5.1%	5.7%	4.3%
6 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	36.5%	40.6%	40.5%	40.8%	46.1%	48.7%	49.5%	48.9%	53.6%	55.0%	53.2%
Number in Cohort	2,513	2,667	2,710	2,572	2,533	2,807	2,890	2,947	2,616	2,843	2,692

^{*} First-time, full-time four-year degree seeking freshmen. Graduated or still enrolled at the end of sixth year. Data Sources: 1991-2001 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 43

First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIC Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	26	36	18	16	19	22	28
Black	33	31	17	13	10	14	21
Hispanic	24	28	16	15	13	13	21
White	104	123	73	102	114	89	132
Nonresident Alien	4	0	0	2	1	0	0
Unknown	7	9	9	6	3	7	6
Subtotal	198	228	133	154	160	145	208
Community College							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	2	2	0	4	0	4	3
Asian/Pacific Islander	171	205	126	162	142	154	167
Black	75	96	63	58	53	58	81
Hispanic	168	169	77	129	107	107	152
White	527	620	401	452	490	465	568
Nonresident Alien	11	18	14	10	25	30	21
Unknown	38	54	67	79	75	68	83
Subtotal	992	1,164	748	894	892	886	1,075
Independent Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	0	0	1	0	1	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	14	21	6	13	8	9	11
Black	13	22	2	13	3	7	9
Hispanic	19	20	16	13	10	14	17
White	63	88	36	41	42	31	59
Nonresident Alien	1	0	2	1	0	0	0
Unknown	3	11	6	6	3	3	7
Subtotal	114	162	68	88	66	65	103

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 43

First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

UIC Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	4	2	0	0	1	0	1
Asian/Pacific Islander	28	50	31	29	15	12	21
Black	30	39	35	27	18	12	28
Hispanic	20	22	22	22	10	8	20
White	160	236	121	135	107	121	154
Nonresident Alien	25	27	18	6	9	7	14
Unknown	10	19	27	25	19	20	20
Subtotal	277	395	254	244	179	180	258
Unknown Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	1	2	0	2	2
Black	1	10	6	0	7	2	0
Hispanic	0	6	7	0	0	0	1
White	6	7	14	3	2	2	3
Nonresident Alien	0	0	10	1	1	1	1
Unknown	1	1	4	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	8	24	42	6	10	7	7
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	7	5	0	5	1	5	4
Asian/Pacific Islander	239	312	182	222	184	199	229
Black	152	198	123	111	91	93	139
Hispanic	231	245	138	179	140	142	211
White	860	1,074	645	733	755	708	916
Nonresident Alien	41	45	44	20	36	38	36
Unknown	59	94	113	116	100	98	116
Total	1,589	1,973	1,245	1,386	1,307	1,283	1,651

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 44

First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIC Campus

 $+\infty$

Institution Type/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
Male	83	95	54	54	58	55	79
Female	115	133	79	100	102	90	129
Subtotal	198	228	133	154	160	145	208
Community College							
Male	446	541	347	399	446	417	548
Female	546	623	401	495	446	469	527
Subtotal	992	1,164	748	894	892	886	1,075
Independent Institution							
Male	46	76	28	38	27	32	57
Female	68	86	40	50	39	33	46
Subtotal	114	162	68	88	66	65	103
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
Male	109	165	96	105	91	84	125
Female	168	230	158	139	88	96	133
Subtotal	277	395	254	244	179	180	258
Unknown Institution							
Male	5	8	17	3	6	5	2
Female	3	16	25	3	4	2	5
Subtotal	8	24	42	6	10	7	7
Campus Total							
Male	689	885	542	599	628	593	811
Female	900	1,088	703	787	679	690	840
Total	1,589	1,973	1,245	1,386	1,307	1,283	1,651

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 45
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007

UIC Campus

				Race/Et	thnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/			-	Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Public Universities	1							
Chicago State University	0	0	4	0	2	0	0	6
Eastern Illinois University	0	0	0	0	8	0	0	8
Illinois State University	0	1	3	2	14	0	0	20
Northeastern Illinois University	0	6	1	4	11	0	2	24
Northern Illinois University	0	3	1	4	7	0	3	18
Western Illinois University	0	0	0	0	8	0	0	8
Southern Illinois University at Carbondale	0	1	2	0	9	0	0	12
Southern Illinois University at Edwardsville	0	0	2	0	2	0	0	4
University of Illinois at Springfield	0	1	2	0	4	0	0	7
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign	0	16	6	11	67	0	1	101
Total Public Universities	0	28	21	21	132	0	6	208
Public Community Colleges	1							
Black Hawk College	0	0	0	3	9	0	2	14
Carl Sandburg College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
CCC - Harold Washington College	0	12	12	22	15	0	9	70
CCC - Harry S Truman College	1	6	7	5	8	1	2	30
CCC - Kennedy-King College	0	0	2	0	0	0	0	2
CCC - Malcolm X College	0	0	6	1	1	0	0	8
CCC - Oliver-Harvey College	0	0	4	3	0	0	1	8
CCC - Richard J. Daley College	0	0	1	7	5	0	3	16
CCC - Wilbur Wright College	1	6	4	15	27	0	3	56
College of DuPage	1	39	10	12	96	3	17	178
College of Lake County	0	9	2	6	36	1	4	58
Danville Area Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Elgin Community College	0	6	2	6	20	1	3	38
Heartland Community College	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	5
Highland Community College	0	0	0	1	2	0	0	3
Illinois Central College	0	0	1	1	4	0	1	7
Illinois Eastern - Lincoln Trail	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
Illinois Eastern - Wabash Valley	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	2

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 45
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2007
UIC Campus

	Race/Ethnicity										
	Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident					
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total			
Illinois Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	5			
John Wood Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2			
Joliet Junior College	0	1	0	6	25	0	2	34			
Kankakee Community College	0	1	0	1	2	0	0	4			
Kishwaukee College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1			
Lewis and Clark Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1			
Lincoln Land Community College	0	0	0	0	6	0	0	6			
McHenry County College	0	1	0	2	15	0	0	18			
Moraine Valley Community College	0	11	2	18	81	1	11	124			
Morton College	0	1	0	13	6	0	2	22			
Oakton Community College	0	38	2	3	46	6	8	103			
Parkland College	0	0	3	1	11	0	2	17			
Prairie State College	0	0	4	3	7	0	2	16			
Richland Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2			
Rock Valley College	0	3	0	0	8	0	1	12			
Sauk Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4			
South Suburban College of Cook County	0	0	12	2	3	0	1	18			
Southwestern Illinois College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3			
Triton College	0	5	4	11	25	1	5	51			
Waubonsee Community College	0	1	0	1	10	1	0	13			
William Rainey Harper College	0	26	2	9	74	4	4	119			
Total Public Community Colleges	3	167	81	152	568	21	83	1,075			
Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions											
Benedictine University	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2			
Bradley University	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	1			
Columbia College Chicago	0	0	2	1	9	0	3	15			
DePaul University	0	0	2	4	6	0	0	12			
Dominican University	0	0	0	1	2	0	0	3			
East-West University	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	2			
Elmhurst College	0	1	1	0	1	0	0	3			
Illinois Institute of Technology	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	3			

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 45
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2007

UIC Campus

				Race/Et	thnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Kendall College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Knox College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Lewis University	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4
Lincoln Christian College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Lincoln College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Loyola University of Chicago	0	8	0	1	9	0	0	18
Moody Bible Institute	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Morrison Institute of Technology	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
North Central College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Northwestern University	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
Robert Morris College	0	0	2	2	5	0	0	9
Rockford College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Roosevelt University	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	2
St. Augustine College	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1
St. Xavier University	0	0	0	2	2	0	1	5
School of the Art Institute	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2
Springfield College in Illinois	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Trinity International University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
University of Chicago	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1
University of St. Francis	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2
Wheaton College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Total Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions	0	11	8	16	57	0	7	99
Proprietary Institutions								
Devry Institute of Technology, Chicago	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	2
Devry Institute of Technology, DuPage	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Total Proprietary Institutions	0	0	1	1	2	0	0	4
Out-Of-State and Foreign Institutions	1	21	28	20	154	14	20	258
Unknown Institutions	0	2	0	1	3	1	0	7
Total Undergraduate Transfer Students	4	229	139	211	916	36	116	1,651

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 46

First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1997 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
Black							
Percent Graduated	40.9%	42.1%	36.7%	40.9%	45.7%	36.4%	51.9%
Percent Still Enrolled	10.1%	11.9%	14.7%	11.0%	7.1%	9.1%	6.6%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	51.0%	54.0%	51.4%	51.9%	52.8%	45.5%	58.5%
Number in Cohort	159	159	177	164	140	187	106
American Indian/Alaskan Native							
Percent Graduated	40.0%	42.9%	57.1%	33.3%	42.9%	40.0%	0.0%
Percent Still Enrolled	20.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	14.3%	0.0%	0.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	60.0%	42.9%	57.1%	33.3%	57.2%	40.0%	0.0%
Number in Cohort	5	7	7	3	7	5	0
Asian/Pacific Islander							
Percent Graduated	61.2%	52.9%	53.9%	57.6%	61.2%	51.5%	63.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	9.8%	10.7%	7.8%	7.6%	7.6%	10.4%	6.7%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	71.0%	63.6%	61.7%	65.2%	68.8%	61.9%	70.0%
Number in Cohort	255	280	245	236	237	309	180
Hispanic							
Percent Graduated	43.7%	45.1%	46.7%	48.8%	43.8%	48.1%	58.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	13.6%	11.6%	11.9%	13.7%	14.6%	12.7%	10.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	57.3%	56.7%	58.6%	62.5%	58.4%	60.8%	68.5%
Number in Cohort	213	215	244	211	226	237	130

^{*} Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Nondegree transfers are excluded (about 50 in each cohort). Degrees include PharmD and B.S. in Dentistry. Data Sources: 1997-2003 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 46

First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 1997 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIC Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
White							
Percent Graduated	52.2%	56.9%	56.3%	59.5%	55.5%	58.4%	59.6%
Percent Still Enrolled	8.3%	6.6%	5.7%	7.9%	8.6%	7.3%	6.0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	60.5%	63.5%	62.0%	67.4%	64.1%	65.7%	65.6%
Number in Cohort	949	966	1,035	915	847	1,060	636
Nonresident Alien							
Percent Graduated	68.2%	62.8%	67.3%	61.5%	55.9%	67.6%	79.3%
Percent Still Enrolled	11.4%	4.7%	2.0%	1.9%	2.9%	2.9%	6.9%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	79.6%	67.5%	69.3%	63.4%	58.8%	70.5%	86.2%
Number in Cohort	44	43	49	52	34	34	29
Unknown							
Percent Graduated	45.2%	48.8%	58.8%	55.1%	53.4%	51.6%	65.5%
Percent Still Enrolled	5.5%	12.8%	9.4%	3.8%	10.3%	8.6%	4.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	50.7%	61.6%	68.2%	58.9%	63.7%	60.2%	69.9%
Number in Cohort	73	86	85	78	58	93	113
All Students							
Percent Graduated	51.5%	53.2%	53.3%	55.8%	53.6%	53.7%	60.4%
Percent Still Enrolled	9.4%	8.6%	7.7%	8.5%	9.2%	8.6%	6.4%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	60.9%	61.8%	61.0%	64.3%	62.8%	62.3%	66.8%
Number in Cohort	1,698	1,756	1,842	1,659	1,549	1,925	1,194

^{*} Graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year. Nondegree transfers are excluded (about 50 in each cohort). Degrees include PharmD and B.S. in Dentistry. Data Sources: 1997-2003 cohorts, UIC, Data Resources and Institutional Analysis.

Table 47
Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
First-Time Freshmen	116	97	116	90	138	243	261
Other First-Year	7	29	36	33	109	93	110
Second-Year	159	237	302	294	260	292	284
Third-Year	1,056	1,132	1,070	1,049	816	736	762
Fourth-Year and Beyond	751	763	862	862	1,123	1,240	1,279
Nondegree	211	187	183	179	188	154	167
Subtotal	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863
Graduate							
First-Time Graduate	481	459	437	349	456	521	433
Other Graduate	1,115	1,209	1,252	1,238	1,163	1,233	1,308
Nondegree	392	338	316	302	264	249	251
Subtotal	1,988	2,006	2,005	1,889	1,883	2,003	1,992
Campus Total	4,288	4,451	4,574	4,396	4,517	4,761	4,855

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 48
Undergraduate Enrollment by Student Type
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Student Type	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshmen	116	97	116	90	138	243	261
First-Time Transfers	609	610	606	555	640	627	624
Continuing Students	1,575	1,738	1,847	1,862	1,856	1,888	1,978
Undergraduate Total	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 49
Enrollment by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	4	7	8	8	11	17	17
Asian/Pacific Islander	35	41	50	58	68	80	92
Black	187	197	210	211	230	281	329
Hispanic	33	37	42	45	55	67	81
White	2,013	2,135	2,242	2,045	2,095	2,128	2,150
Nonresident Alien	28	28	17	16	17	24	31
Unknown	0	0	0	124	158	161	163
Subtotal	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	5	3	7	5	5	6	6
Asian/Pacific Islander	42	44	71	60	51	49	42
Black	168	159	153	127	135	131	156
Hispanic	30	23	20	22	21	29	27
White	1,594	1,622	1,598	1,412	1,365	1,417	1,399
Nonresident Alien	149	155	156	195	237	291	276
Unknown	0	0	0	68	69	80	86
Subtotal	1,988	2,006	2,005	1,889	1,883	2,003	1,992
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	9	10	15	13	16	23	23
Asian/Pacific Islander	77	85	121	118	119	129	134
Black	355	356	363	338	365	412	485
Hispanic	63	60	62	67	76	96	108
White	3,607	3,757	3,840	3,457	3,460	3,545	3,549
Nonresident Alien	177	183	173	211	254	315	307
Unknown	0	0	0	192	227	241	249
Total	4,288	4,451	4,574	4,396	4,517	4,761	4,855

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 50
Enrollment Percent Distribution by Level and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.4%	0.6%	0.6%
Asian/Pacific Islander	1.5%	1.7%	1.9%	2.3%	2.6%	2.9%	3.2%
Black	8.1%	8.1%	8.2%	8.4%	8.7%	10.2%	11.5%
Hispanic	1.4%	1.5%	1.6%	1.8%	2.1%	2.4%	2.8%
White	87.5%	87.3%	87.3%	81.6%	79.5%	77.2%	75.1%
Nonresident Alien	1.2%	1.1%	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%	0.9%	1.1%
Unknown	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	4.9%	6.0%	5.8%	5.7%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Graduate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.3%	0.1%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%
Asian/Pacific Islander	2.1%	2.2%	3.5%	3.2%	2.7%	2.4%	2.1%
Black	8.5%	7.9%	7.6%	6.7%	7.2%	6.5%	7.8%
Hispanic	1.5%	1.1%	1.0%	1.2%	1.1%	1.4%	1.4%
White	80.2%	80.9%	79.7%	74.7%	72.5%	70.7%	70.2%
Nonresident Alien	7.5%	7.7%	7.8%	10.3%	12.6%	14.5%	13.9%
Unknown	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	3.6%	3.7%	4.0%	4.3%
Subtotal	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.4%	0.5%	0.5%
Asian/Pacific Islander	1.8%	1.9%	2.6%	2.7%	2.6%	2.7%	2.8%
Black	8.3%	8.0%	7.9%	7.7%	8.1%	8.7%	10.0%
Hispanic	1.5%	1.3%	1.4%	1.5%	1.7%	2.0%	2.2%
White	84.1%	84.4%	84.0%	78.6%	76.6%	74.5%	73.1%
Nonresident Alien	4.1%	4.1%	3.8%	4.8%	5.6%	6.6%	6.3%
Unknown	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	4.4%	5.0%	5.1%	5.1%
Total	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%

UIS Campus

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Total may not equal 100.0% due to roundingEnrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 51
Enrollment by Level and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Male	834	933	995	996	1,052	1,138	1,255
Female	1,466	1,512	1,574	1,511	1,582	1,620	1,608
Subtotal	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863
Graduate							
Male	864	849	817	805	792	889	873
Female	1,124	1,157	1,188	1,084	1,091	1,114	1,119
Subtotal	1,988	2,006	2,005	1,889	1,883	2,003	1,992
Campus Total	4,288	4,451	4,574	4,396	4,517	4,761	4,855

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 52
Full-Time and Part-Time Enrollment by Level
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Full-Time	1,219	1,432	1,497	1,481	1,561	1,643	1,692
Part-Time	1,081	1,013	1,072	1,026	1,073	1,115	1,171
Subtotal	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863
Graduate							
Full-Time	407	449	442	419	482	524	508
Part-Time	1,581	1,557	1,563	1,470	1,401	1,479	1,484
Subtotal	1,988	2,006	2,005	1,889	1,883	2,003	1,992
Campus Total							
Full-Time	1,626	1,881	1,939	1,900	2,043	2,167	2,200
Part-Time	2,662	2,570	2,635	2,496	2,474	2,594	2,655
Total	4,288	4,451	4,574	4,396	4,517	4,761	4,855

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 53
First-Time Student Enrollment by Student Type and Residency*
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Student Type/Residency	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
First-Time Freshman							
IL Resident	110	91	112	87	132	236	253
Out-Of-State	4	2	3	3	6	6	4
Nonresident Alien	2	4	1	0	0	1	4
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total	116	97	116	90	138	243	261
First-Time Transfer							
IL Resident	581	586	567	495	549	544	542
Out-Of-State	9	10	25	54	82	77	74
Nonresident Alien	19	14	13	6	8	4	8
Unknown	0	0	1	0	1	2	0
Total	609	610	606	555	640	627	624
First-Time Graduate							
IL Resident	398	398	384	289	358	348	320
Out-Of-State	18	23	5	31	42	74	65
Nonresident Alien	65	38	48	29	56	97	48
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
Total	481	459	437	349	456	521	433

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

^{*} Residency based on permanent address.

Table 54
Enrollment by Level and Age
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Undergraduate							
Under 18	3	2	4	10	11	8	16
18 - 19	126	193	199	203	229	366	488
20 - 21	402	415	470	528	517	533	535
22 - 24	465	516	563	513	526	526	529
25 - 29	395	425	431	432	466	462	454
30 - 34	274	270	264	275	283	269	271
35 - 39	205	202	204	182	210	204	200
40 - 49	307	300	313	276	285	286	271
50 - 64	108	96	105	85	103	101	94
65 and Over	13	10	7	3	4	3	5
Age Unknown	2	16	9	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	2,300	2,445	2,569	2,507	2,634	2,758	2,863
Graduate							
Under 18	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18 - 19	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
20 - 21	11	13	13	22	17	31	21
22 - 24	301	352	330	336	433	508	478
25 - 29	453	465	504	499	490	530	542
30 - 34	341	357	345	294	269	270	276
35 - 39	240	213	212	213	206	233	242
40 - 49	423	390	368	312	287	259	260
50 - 64	190	178	200	191	158	154	157
65 and Over	23	25	25	22	22	18	16
Age Unknown	6	13	7	0	1	0	0
Subtotal	1,988	2,006	2,005	1,889	1,883	2,003	1,992

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 54
Enrollment by Level and Age (Continued)
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Level/Age	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Campus Total							
Under 18	3	2	4	10	11	8	16
18 - 19	126	193	200	203	229	366	488
20 - 21	413	428	483	550	534	564	556
22 - 24	766	868	893	849	959	1,034	1,007
25 - 29	848	890	935	931	956	992	996
30 - 34	615	627	609	569	552	539	547
35 - 39	445	415	416	395	416	437	442
40 - 49	730	690	681	588	572	545	531
50 - 64	298	274	305	276	261	255	251
65 and Over	36	35	32	25	26	21	21
Age Unknown	8	29	16	0	1	0	0
Total	4,288	4,451	4,574	4,396	4,517	4,761	4,855

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 55
Undergraduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIS Campus

		Race/Ethnicity									
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident				
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total		
00	Undeclared/unclassified	1	7	50	6	166	5	24	259		
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	5	13	3	108	3	3	135		
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	15	10	7	146	4	14	196		
22	Legal professions and studies	0	3	6	2	50	0	1	62		
23	English language and literature/letters	2	1	10	4	108	1	11	137		
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	3	21	10	160	0	14	208		
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	3	7	15	3	111	1	4	144		
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	6	9	4	80	2	10	112		
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	0	7	2	30	0	5	44		
40	Physical sciences	1	3	2	0	26	0	1	33		
42	Psychology	0	2	36	10	173	0	9	230		
43	Security and protective services	0	2	28	4	123	1	8	166		
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	1	14	0	65	1	5	86		
45	Social sciences	2	5	16	7	115	1	10	156		
50	Visual and performing arts	0	0	8	1	36	2	0	47		
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	2	4	0	25	0	2	33		
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	5	26	71	14	520	10	34	680		
54	History	2	4	9	4	108	0	8	135		
	Undergraduate Total	17	92	329	81	2,150	31	163	2,863		

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 56
Graduate Enrollment by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIS Campus

		Race/Ethnicity							
		Am. Ind./	Asian				Nonresident	t	
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
	Graduate								
00	Undeclared/unclassified	0	4	14	4	203	2	24	251
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	1	1	1	74	0	6	83
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	2	6	2	45	1	2	58
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	5	5	2	69	222	2	305
13	Education	1	3	21	2	328	2	25	382
22	Legal professions and studies	0	0	8	3	23	1	0	35
23	English language and literature/letters	0	1	1	0	32	0	1	35
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	1	1	0	0	32	0	0	34
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	0	0	0	18	5	1	24
42	Psychology	0	1	4	1	55	0	2	63
44	Public administration and social service professions	3	3	54	3	169	4	10	246
45	Social sciences	0	2	10	2	58	1	1	74
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	1	4	0	11	17	1	34
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	1	18	26	6	240	21	11	323
54	History	0	0	2	1	42	0	0	45
	Graduate Total	6	42	156	27	1,399	276	86	1,992

Notes: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study. CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Table 57

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIS Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Bachelor's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	1	1	2	0	4	2
Asian/Pacific Islander	13	6	7	12	15	16	14
Black	42	47	36	56	40	49	59
Hispanic	6	7	7	9	12	10	13
White	529	546	543	541	573	560	491
Nonresident Alien	6	6	13	5	13	6	8
Unknown	0	0	0	0	19	29	25
Subtotal	597	613	607	625	672	674	612
Post-Bachelor's Certificates							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Black	0	0	0	0	1	0	2
Hispanic	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
White	0	0	0	0	2	2	6
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	0	0	0	0	3	2	9
Master's							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	2	0	1	0	2	1	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	8	10	12	13	18	16	11
Black	33	26	28	38	34	30	24
Hispanic	2	7	2	6	6	7	7
White	288	291	315	354	347	333	304
Nonresident Alien	17	25	23	42	51	61	47
Unknown	0	0	0	0	12	13	13
Subtotal	350	359	381	453	470	461	406

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 57

Degrees Conferred by Level and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)

FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIS Campus

Level and Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Post-Master's Certificates							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Black	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Hispanic	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
White	0	0	0	0	11	0	14
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Subtotal	0	0	0	0	11	0	16
Doctorate							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Black	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Hispanic	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
White	0	0	0	0	1	2	0
Nonresident Alien	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	0	0	0	1	1	2	2
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	3	1	2	2	2	5	2
Asian/Pacific Islander	21	16	19	25	33	32	25
Black	75	73	64	94	75	79	85
Hispanic	8	14	9	15	18	17	20
White	817	837	858	895	922	895	801
Nonresident Alien	23	31	36	47	64	67	56
Unknown	0	0	0	0	31	42	38
Total	947	972	988	1,079	1,157	1,139	1,045

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 58

Degrees Conferred by Level and Gender
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIS Campus

Level/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Bachelor's							
Male	227	214	201	237	263	279	237
Female	370	399	406	388	409	395	375
Subtotal	597	613	607	625	672	674	612
Post-Bachelor's Certificates							
Male	0	0	0	0	2	1	3
Female	0	0	0	0	1	1	6
Subtotal	0	0	0	0	3	2	9
Master's							
Male	108	153	168	193	197	182	172
Female	242	206	213	260	273	279	234
Subtotal	350	359	381	453	470	461	406
Post-Master's Certificates							
Male	0	0	0	0	2	0	9
Female	0	0	0	0	9	0	7
Subtotal	0	0	0	0	11	0	16
Doctorate							
Male	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Female	0	0	0	1	1	2	1
Subtotal	0	0	0	1	1	2	2
Campus Total							
Male	335	367	369	430	464	462	422
Female	612	605	619	649	693	677	623
Total	947	972	988	1,079	1,157	1,139	1,045

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 59

Baccalaureate Degrees and Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007
UIS Campus

CIP Code	Program Name		2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
	Baccalaureate							
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	60	51	50	45	55	51	45
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	26	33	29	32	44	49	42
22	Legal professions and studies	13	19	14	15	24	13	15
23	English language and literature/letters	31	23	24	29	24	38	17
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	6	18	29	62	59	61	65
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	39	28	35	21	27	33	27
27	Mathematics and statistics	7	3	3	3	1	10	13
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	0	0	0	0	3	1
40	Physical sciences	7	7	6	4	4	11	6
42	Psychology	70	74	94	64	83	87	77
43	Security and protective services	33	40	37	56	39	51	40
44	Public administration and social service professions	27	28	25	33	27	35	51
45	Social sciences	60	55	25	34	40	51	35
50	Visual and performing arts	5	13	10	9	12	8	14
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	16	12	7	12	10	9	10
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	197	209	195	181	198	141	130
54	History	0	0	24	25	25	23	24
	Baccalaureate Total	597	613	607	625	672	674	612
	Post-Baccalaureate Certificates							
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	0	0	0	3	2	9
	Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Total	0	0	0	0	3	2	9

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 60

Graduate Degrees and Post-Master's Certificates Conferred by CIP Code
FY 2001 - FY 2007

UIS Campus

CIP Code	Program Name	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
	Master's and Doctorate							
03	Natural resources and conservation	17	9	13	7	4	2	6
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	58	38	37	48	39	33	36
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	12	27	17	18	36	40	29
13	Education	27	26	33	71	122	115	116
22	Legal professions and studies	5	4	4	6	4	6	6
23	English language and literature/letters	9	14	7	18	10	11	7
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	22	19	16	14	15	17	10
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	1	13	8	3	7	1	1
27	Mathematics and statistics	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
30	Multi/interdisciplinary studies	3	2	6	0	0	0	0
42	Psychology	17	17	15	16	13	24	9
44	Public administration and social service professions	49	62	66	68	48	63	44
45	Social sciences	35	35	12	0	17	21	17
50	Visual and performing arts	20	8	1	0	0	0	0
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	25	23	19	13	13	17	21
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	49	62	123	164	133	109	95
54	History	0	0	4	8	10	4	11
	Master's and Doctorate Total	350	359	381	454	471	463	408
	Post-Master's Certificates							
13	Education	0	0	0	0	11	0	16
	Post Master's Certificates Total	0	0	0	0	11	0	16

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors.

Data Sources: 2001-2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 61

Baccalaureate Degrees and Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity

FY 2007 UIS Campus

		Am. Ind./			Race/E				-
			Asian/			1	Nonresident		
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
	Baccalaureate								
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	1	4	3	36	0	1	45
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	3	1	1	35	2	0	42
22	Legal professions and studies	0	2	0	0	12	0	1	15
23	English language and literature/letters	0	0	2	0	14	0	1	17
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	1	9	2	45	1	7	65
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	1	0	1	0	25	0	0	27
27	Mathematics and statistics	0	0	0	0	11	0	2	13
38	Philosophy and religious studies	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
40	Physical sciences	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	6
42	Psychology	0	0	4	2	68	0	3	77
43	Security and protective services	0	1	10	0	27	0	2	40
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	0	14	1	35	0	1	51
45	Social sciences	0	0	2	0	30	2	1	35
50	Visual and performing arts	0	0	0	0	14	0	0	14
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	1	2	1	5	1	0	10
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	1	4	9	3	108	2	3	130
54	History	0	0	1	0	20	0	3	24
	Baccalaureate Total	2	14	59	13	491	8	25	612
	Post-Baccalaureate Certificates								
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	0	2	0	6	1	0	9
	Post-Baccalaureate Certificates Total	0	0	2	0	6	1	0	9

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 62

FY 2007 UIS Campus

Graduate Degrees and Post-Master's Certificates Conferred by CIP Code and Race/Ethnicity

			Race/Ethnicity						
		Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
CIP Code	Program Name	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
	Master's and Doctorate								
03	Natural resources and conservation	0	1	0	0	4	0	1	6
09	Communication, journalism, and related programs	0	0	2	2	31	0	1	36
11	Computer and information sciences and support services	0	1	0	0	6	22	0	29
13	Education	0	1	5	0	103	0	7	116
22	Legal professions and studies	0	0	0	0	4	1	1	6
23	English language and literature/letters	0	0	0	1	6	0	0	7
24	Liberal arts and sciences, general studies and humanities	0	0	2	1	7	0	0	10
26	Biological and biomedical sciences	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
42	Psychology	0	0	1	0	8	0	0	9
44	Public administration and social service professions	0	0	9	1	31	2	1	44
45	Social sciences	0	1	1	0	13	1	1	17
51	Health professions and related clinical sciences	0	2	2	0	7	9	1	21
52	Business, management, marketing, and related support services	0	5	3	2	72	13	0	95
54	History	0	0	0	0	11	0	0	11
	Master's and Doctorate Total	0	11	25	7	304	48	13	408
	Post-Master's Certificates								
13	Education	0	0	1	0	14	0	1	16
	Post-Master's Certificates Total	0	0	1	0	14	0	1	16

Note: CIP code stands for Classification of Instructional Programs, a federal coding system used to describe and aggregate college majors. Data Source: 2007, Planning and Budgeting, IPEDS Reports.

Table 63
First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	2	1	1	1	1	2	3
Black	5	4	7	1	6	6	2
Hispanic	1	2	0	0	2	0	0
White	52	51	48	40	42	33	43
Nonresident Alien	0	1	0	0	0	0	0
Unknown	0	0	0	4	0	0	7
Subtotal	60	59	56	46	51	42	55
Community College							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	3	2	1	3	4	2
Asian/Pacific Islander	4	3	6	8	4	4	14
Black	34	32	31	37	39	31	38
Hispanic	7	3	8	5	12	12	5
White	359	366	332	281	294	312	300
Nonresident Alien	2	1	3	2	1	0	3
Unknown	0	0	0	21	21	23	25
Subtotal	406	408	382	355	374	386	387
Independent Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	2	1	0	1	0	0
Black	12	6	5	7	16	9	11
Hispanic	4	6	1	2	0	2	2
White	66	60	59	47	59	52	47
Nonresident Alien	3	3	1	1	2	0	0
Unknown	0	0	0	7	10	7	1
Subtotal	86	77	67	66	88	70	61

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 63
First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Institution Type and							
Race/Ethnicity	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	4	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	1	2	2	5	4	7	3
Black	6	5	9	9	7	14	11
Hispanic	1	2	4	2	2	5	6
White	35	45	68	53	89	83	87
Nonresident Alien	7	1	1	2	3	3	5
Unknown	0	0	0	10	22	11	9
Subtotal	50	55	84	81	127	127	121
Unknown Institution							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Asian/Pacific Islander	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Black	1	5	3	1	0	1	0
Hispanic	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
White	6	6	13	6	0	1	0
Nonresident Alien	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Unknown	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Subtotal	7	11	17	7	0	2	0
Campus Total							
American Indian/Alaskan Native	1	3	2	3	3	9	2
Asian/Pacific Islander	7	8	10	14	10	13	20
Black	58	52	55	55	68	61	62
Hispanic	13	13	13	9	16	19	13
White	518	528	520	427	484	481	477
Nonresident Alien	12	6	6	5	6	3	8
Unknown	0	0	0	42	53	41	42
Total	609	610	606	555	640	627	624

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 64
First-Time Transfer by Institution Type and Gender
Fall 2001 - Fall 2007
UIS Campus

Institution Type/Gender	2001	2002	2003	2004	2005	2006	2007
Public University							
Male	28	28	23	24	21	17	28
Female	32	31	33	22	30	25	27
Subtotal	60	59	56	46	51	42	55
Community College							
Male	146	156	149	159	147	168	176
Female	260	252	233	<u>196</u>	227	218	211
Subtotal	406	408	382	355	374	386	387
Independent Institution							
Male	27	20	23	23	28	32	27
Female	59	57	44	43	60	38	34
Subtotal	86	77	67	66	88	70	61
Out-Of-State/Foreign							
Male	27	27	36	35	65	60	68
Female	23	28	48	46	62	67	53
Subtotal	50	55	84	81	127	127	121
Unknown Institution							
Male	3	5	6	5	0	0	0
Female	4	6	11	2	0	2	0
Subtotal	7	11	17	7	0	2	0
Campus Total							
Male	231	236	237	246	261	277	299
Female	378	374	369	309	379	350	325
Total	609	610	606	555	640	627	624

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 65
First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity
Fall 2007
UIS Campus

				Race/Et	hnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/			-	Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Public Universities								
Eastern Illinois University	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Governors State University	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	2
Illinois State University	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	5
Northern Illinois University	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	5
Western Illinois University	0	1	1	0	3	0	0	5
Southern Illinois University at Carbondale	0	0	0	0	5	0	2	7
Southern Illinois University at Edwardsville	0	0	0	0	13	0	4	17
University of Illinois at Chicago	0	0	1	0	3	0	0	4
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign	0	1	0	0	6	0	1	8
Total Public Universities	0	3	2	0	43	0	7	55
Public Community Colleges								
Black Hawk College	0	0	1	0	7	0	0	8
Carl Sandburg College	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
CCC - Harold Washington College	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
CCC - Harry S Truman College	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
CCC - Kennedy-King College	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
CCC - Wilbur Wright College	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
College of DuPage	0	0	1	1	1	1	0	4
College of Lake County	1	0	1	0	7	0	1	10
Heartland Community College	0	1	0	0	5	0	2	8
Highland Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Illinois Central College	1	2	6	0	34	0	2	45
Illinois Eastern - Lincoln Trail	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Illinois Eastern - Olney Central	0	0	0	0	4	0	1	5
Illinois Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
John A. Logan College	0	0	0	0	6	0	0	6
John Wood Community College	0	0	0	0	11	0	1	12
Joliet Junior College	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	2

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 65 First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued) Fall 2007 UIS Campus

				Race/Et	hnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Kankakee Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	3
Kaskaskia College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
Kishwaukee College	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Lake Land College	0	0	0	0	8	0	0	8
Lewis and Clark Community College	0	0	1	0	7	0	0	8
Lincoln Land Community College	0	7	13	2	141	1	9	173
McHenry County College	0	0	0	0	5	0	1	6
Moraine Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Morton College	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1
Oakton Community College	0	2	0	0	1	0	0	3
Parkland College	0	1	3	0	12	0	1	17
Rend Lake College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
Richland Community College	0	0	3	0	11	1	1	16
Rock Valley College	0	0	0	0	7	0	2	9
Sauk Valley Community College	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	2
South Suburban College of Cook County	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Southeastern Illinois College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Southwestern Illinois College	0	0	2	0	4	0	0	6
Spoon River College	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	5
Triton College	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	1
Waubonsee Community College	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
William Rainey Harper College	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4
Total Public Community Colleges	2	14	38	5	301	3	24	387
Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions								
Bradley University	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
DePaul University	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2
Dominican University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Greenville College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Illinois College	0	0	0	0	6	0	0	6

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 65

First-Time Transfer by Transfer Institution and Race/Ethnicity (Continued)
Fall 2007
UIS Campus

				Race/E	thnicity			
	Am. Ind./	Asian/				Nonresident		
Transfer Institution	Alask. Nat.	Pac. Isl.	Black	Hispanic	White	Alien	Unknown	Total
Illinois Wesleyan University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Lincoln Christian College	0	0	0	0	4	0	0	4
Lincoln College	0	0	3	0	9	0	1	13
MacMurray College	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
McKendree College	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	3
Millikin University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
North Central College	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
North Park University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Olivet Nazarene University	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	2
Robert Morris College	0	0	4	1	1	0	0	6
Rush University	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1
Springfield College in Illinois	0	0	2	0	9	0	0	11
Total Independent Not-for-Profit Institutions	0	0	10	2	46	0	1	59
Proprietary Institutions								
Midstate College	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Total Proprietary Institutions	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	2
Out-Of-State and Foreign Institutions	0	3	11	6	87	5	9	121
Total Undergraduate Transfer Students	2	20	62	13	478	8	41	624

Note: Enrollments include on-campus, off-campus, and home-study.

Table 66

First-Time Transfer Four Year Graduation and Retention* by Race/Ethnicity
Fall 1997 - Fall 2003 Cohorts
UIS Campus

Race/Ethnicity	1997 AS OF 2001	1998 AS OF 2002	1999 AS OF 2003	2000 AS OF 2004	2001 AS OF 2005	2002 AS OF 2006	2003 AS OF 2007
Black							
Percent Graduated	51%	59%	41%	44%	55%	47%	44%
Percent Still Enrolled	12%	13%	25%	19%	4%	10%	6%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	63%	72%	66%	63%	59%	57%	50%
American Indian/Alaskan Native							
Percent Graduated	20%	50%	33%	0%	100%	67%	50%
Percent Still Enrolled	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	20%	50%	33%	0%	100%	67%	50%
Asian/Pacific Islander							
Percent Graduated	64%	67%	75%	100%	80%	100%	64%
Percent Still Enrolled	9%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	73%	67%	75%	100%	80%	100%	64%
Hispanic							
Percent Graduated	40%	50%	20%	0%	46%	69%	62%
Percent Still Enrolled	20%	0%	10%	100%	8%	8%	15%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	60%	50%	30%	100%	54%	77%	77%
White							
Percent Graduated	57%	54%	61%	62%	59%	59%	54%
Percent Still Enrolled	13%	7%	9%	7%	10%	8%	10%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	70%	61%	70%	69%	69%	68%	64%
Nonresident Alien							
Percent Graduated	100%	63%	100%	63%	55%	71%	67%
Percent Still Enrolled	0%	0%	0%	13%	0%	0%	0%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	100%	63%	100%	76%	55%	71%	67%
Unknown							
Percent Graduated	63%	57%	67%	43%	61%	50%	65%
Percent Still Enrolled	0%	0%	17%	0%	9%	11%	10%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	63%	57%	83%	43%	70%	61%	74%
All Students							
Percent Graduated	56%	54%	59%	60%	59%	59%	54%
Percent Still Enrolled	13%	7%	10%	8%	9%	8%	10%
4 Yr Graduation & Retention Rate	69%	62%	70%	69%	68%	67%	64%
Total Number in Cohort	589	596	501	465	594	611	589

Note: The sum of Percent Graduated and Percent Still Enrolled might not equal to 4 Yr Graduation and Retention Rate due to rounding.

Data Sources: 1997-2003 cohorts, UIS, Institutional Research Office.

^{*}First-time, full-time degree seeking transfers. Due to small race/ethnic population sizes, a large degree of variability may be observed with respect to the percentages of subpopulations who have graduated or still enrolled at the end of fourth year.